# eMedia Update September 2011

K–12 and Professional Development Resources
Office of eLearning
State Department of Education



### IMPORTANT NEWS for 2011–12 School Year

Please share this information with your teachers! The *eMedia Update* is ONLY provided online so please plan to access it each month!

- New School Year Packet with a stack of yellow postcards (one for each teacher) was sent by ETV to your school in mid August. Please look for big envelope from ETV addressed to Media Specialist and please hand out the postcards to your teachers. Thank you!!!
- ITV has a new name! **eMedia eMedia eMedia . . . that's it . . . eMedia!!!** eMedia is part of the Office of eLearning at the SC Department of Education.
- The monthly ITV Update is now the eMedia Update. (What you are reading now!!!) It is ONLY provided online (no more hard copies). The monthly eMedia Update will be posted by the 25<sup>th</sup> of the previous month (ex. October issue posted by September 25) and provides new info and schedules for programs/series added for the month. Remember . . . November/December is a dual issue put out in November, but otherwise look for this update monthly September through May. www.emedia.scetv.org
- The ITV Link is now the eMedia Link. It is ONLY provided online (no copies printed & sent to schools). The eMedia Link is the educator's guide to FREE resources for K-12 available via the NEW K-12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC) and online in StreamlineSC. Contact info for ETV and eMedia listed too! www.emedia.scetv.org
- Looking for lesson titles and durations? Well . . . check out the *eMedia Link* online! The important information found in the online *ITV Resources* Book individual lesson titles and exact durations is now a section in the online *eMedia Link*. (No longer a separate resources book.) Find the *eMedia Link* at www.emedia.scetv.org.
- Find flyers about NEW eMedia K-12 Series 2011-12, eMedia Previews, Sept./Oct. SPLASH Weeks (when new K-12 programs featured on K-12 IMC), SCDE Professional Development, and even the eMedia Office video (our take on NBC's The Office check out write-up on page 4) at www.emedia.scetv.org. See "eMedia Flyers" on left navigation panel.
- ETV and eMedia programs are archived online in StreamlineSC. Encourage teachers to utilize the SCDE Professional Development Series such as ESOL Information Updates, Literacy Matters and The State of Gifted and Talented in SC accessed in StreamlineSC. Find the grid of SCDE Professional Development Series 2011–12 on page 22 in this eMedia Update and posted at www.emedia.scetv.org. Look for "eMedia Flyers" on left navigation panel. Also, other professional development programs on various topics are added each month so watch for announcements in future eMedia Updates.
- Special LIVE programs such as *Project Discovery, Colonial Williamsburg Electronic Field Trips, Kennedy Center Performing Arts* offerings, etc. . . . plus other K–12 and professional development programs will be provided on the K–12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC). No more satellite delivery on channels 1 and 2, but same great programs on IMC! See page 5 in this *eMedia Update* for important information about how to access the IMC.

For info on eMedia - 877-885-5272, 803-737-3275 or email Rhonda Raven at rraven@scetv.org

# **Table of Contents**

IMPORTANT NEWS for 2011–12 School Year Please share this information with your teachers!	
In Our Schools – Exploring the Virtual Classroom LIVE October 2, 6:00 p.m. on ETV	
In Our Schools – Palmetto Gold Award 2011	
In Our Schools - Special Repeats of Summer Editions	
NEW Riverbanks Roundup – Zoo Yuck-ology	4
"The eMedia Office" Video 2011 – Share with Teachers!	4
What's Wrong with This Picture? Program about 9/11	
NASA TV – No Longer Available	4
eMedia Series Available "By Request"	4
IMPORTANT: K-12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC)	
NEW K-12 eMedia Series for 2011–12	
Series DELETED/REMOVED as of August 2011	8
SPECIAL Programs Added to Existing Series:	8
K-12 IMC Fall Previews & "SPLASH Weeks" Schedule	8
Project Discovery – NEW Program October or November	
IMPORTANT: Block Feeds of Series with "Limited" Rights	9
Constitution Day – James Otis Lecture from State House	10
Other Programs about Constitution & Citizenship	
Knowitall Notes	
etvStreamlineSC	
New Videos Added to StreamlineSC	
Environmental Ed	
Colonial Williamsburg Electronic Field Trips 2011–12	
Teen Kids News eMedia Series for Grades 6–10	
Current Events – SC: In the News ONLY Online	14
Creating a Career with the Arts in Mind – BIOs (NEW)	
SC's Military Career Pathways 101 Initiative (MCP101)	15
The ETV Stock Market Program - New for 2011-2012	15
diSCovering Science – NEW Programs (14–24) Added	
Food Adventures with Charles the Chef – NEW in SL	
NEW Programs Address Bullying & Cyber Safety	
National Hurricane Survival Test Video for Educators	
Don't Forget to Deskercise! Soon in StreamlineSC, too!	
NEW - A History of Black Achievement in America	18
NEW - A History of Hispanic Achievement in America	
ETV Kids Schedule	
SC Student Filmmaking Competition - Please Share Info Educator Input is Wanted as First-time Project Evolves!	20
ETV Channels with Programming Schools Can Use!	
Web Talk with Michelle Flamos	21
Speaking of Schools – Radio Series Produced by SCDE	21
SCDE Professional Development Series 2011–12	
SCDE Professional Development Series 2011–12 (Unlimited Rights)	
Teaching & Learning Language Collaborative (TLLC): LinguaFolio®: Can-Do Language Learning	
The State of Gifted & Talented in SC - Monthly PD Series	23
Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshops 2011–12	
Special Education Updates	
Literacy Matters – NEW Title for SCDE PD Series!	
ESOL Information Updates – NEW for 2011–12	
Pathways to Graduation (PTG) 2011–12	
ARTiculation LIVE! – NEW PD for Arts Educators	
USDE Programs – Posted in StreamlineSC	
Newsy Notes	26
K–12 PROGRAM Changes/Additions for September	
PBS Programs for September	30
eMedia Courses Based on Annenberg Content Can Be Used for Your School's Professional Development	
Professional Development Schedule for September.	
Block Feed Summary for September	
Fall 2011 eMedia Recertification Courses	చర

# In Our Schools – Exploring the Virtual Classroom LIVE October 2, 6:00 p.m. on ETV

Oct. 2, 6:00-6:57 p.m. ETV-HD (open circuit)

Oct. 9, 3:00-3:57 p.m. SC Channel (SCC)

Oct. 4 and Oct. 7, 10:30–11:27 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

Online learning is becoming a popular option for thousands of South Carolina students. It's a trend with the potential to offer increasingly personalized and customized instruction that goes far beyond the four walls of the traditional classroom. Join Mick Zais, State Superintendent of Education, and other educators for this special LIVE program October 2 at 6:00 p.m. on ETV.

### In Our Schools – Palmetto Gold Award 2011

Sept. 25, 1:30–1:57 p.m. ETV-HD (open circuit)
Oct. 2, 3:30–3:57 p.m. SC Channel (SCC)
Sept. 27 and Sept. 30, 10:30–10:57 a.m. IMC

Also access in StreamlineSC

Sept. 27 and Sept. 30, 10:30–10:57 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

September's NEW edition of **In Our Schools**, a series produced by the SC Department of Education's eMedia with South Carolina ETV, features two schools that have both improved the academic performance of their students and been recognized for reducing the achievement gaps among many types of students. **Cherokee Trail Elementary School** is located in the rural Abbeville County town of Donalds. This Palmetto Gold School was recognized for excellent academic performance for both elementary and middle grades because they serve Pre-K through 7<sup>th</sup> grade students. Their success is a result of strong leadership, dedicated and hardworking faculty, and a supportive community. **Macedonia Middle School** is located in the Berkeley County town of Moncks Corner and serves grades 6 to 8. Despite serving a high-poverty community, the school has made steady improvement and Macedonia's principal was named Berkeley County's First Principal of the Year! Macedonia's commitment and dedication of the faculty, along with the relentless pursuit of quality instruction in every classroom, have proved to be crucial factors in improving academic achievement. Join Dr. Mick Zais for this special edition of **In Our Schools**, featuring students, teachers, administrators, and community partners!

# In Our Schools - Special Repeats of Summer Editions

In Our Schools: National Blue Ribbon Winner – Howe Hall AIMS

Repeats Sept. 6 and 8, 3:00–3:27 p.m. IMC (aired June 2011) (Unlimited rights)

Selected by the U.S. Department of Education, National Blue Ribbon recipients are either academically superior or demonstrate dramatic gains in students achievement. At **Howe Hall Arts Infused Magnet School (AIMS)** – where at least 40 percent of students are from disadvantaged backgrounds and have shown dramatic improvement of test scores to high levels in English Language Arts and mathematics – students are motivated, finding learning fun and relevant as they make connections through arts that help promote long-term mastery of academic skills.

• In Our Schools: Teachers of Excellence, Parts 1 & 2 (two programs back to back) Repeats Sept. 6 and 8, 3:30–4:27 p.m. IMC (aired July & August 2011) (Unlimited rights)

These two specials are part of a four-part mini series produced by the SC Department of Education in spring 2011 that feature a group of our state's outstanding educators! Join former SC Teachers of the Year and an Honor Roll finalist as well as several National Milken Award Winners for a discussion about important topics in education, including poverty, preparing new teachers, PACE, parent and community partnerships, creativity and innovation in the classroom, using technology to engage, and teacher leadership. These programs are excellent to access for all educators, new teachers, teacher cadets, parents, and community partners.

# **NEW Riverbanks Roundup** – **Zoo Yuck-ology**

Sept. 30, 5:00-5:27 p.m. ETV-HD (open circuit) Also access in StreamlineSC

Oct. 2, 3:00–3:27 p.m. SC Channel

Oct. 4 and Oct. 17, 10:00–10:27 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

eMedia continues working with the outstanding Riverbanks Zoo and Garden to feature educational aspects of the many wonderful animals, flora and fauna at the zoo in these NEW 30-minute programs! Join **Riverbanks Roundup** and Host Katie Mixon for this NEW edition entitled *Zoo Yuck-ology*! Things that make you go ewwwwww . . . Vultures pee on their own legs to stay cool, sea stars spit up their own stomachs to digest their lunch, Zoo Keepers can tell you all about an animal's health by observing poop! Zoo animals do some seemingly icky things to survive so let's investigate and find out about Yuck-ology!

The content is designed to support South Carolina Science Academic Standards in grades K–6 such as Characteristics of Organisms, Animals, Habitats and Adaptations, Organisms and their Environments, and Ecosystems. **Riverbanks Roundup** programs each have a goal; are designed around themes; take in consideration of what students should know, feel and do after viewing; and also include conservation messages. All programs are posted in *StreamlineSC* so check it out!

## "The eMedia Office" Video 2011 – Share with Teachers!

Sept. 1 and 7, 3:00-3:15 p.m. IMC

Repeats Sept. 9 and 13, 8:00-8:15 a.m. IMC

Repeats Oct. 3 and 6, 3:00–3:15 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also access in StreamlineSC

In the last two years with the outstanding creative efforts of ETV directors/editors, we created *The ITV Office* to provide important information for the new school year in a fun, informative fashion! Our NEW **The eMedia Office** video 2011 does the same thing in a shorter way. Please be sure to access this program for your use and share it with your teachers to let them know about our new name, the K–12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC) and other key info for this year!

# What's Wrong with This Picture? Program about 9/11

Sept. 7, 10:0010:18 a.m. IMC

Repeats Sept. 9, 9:00-9:18 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also access in StreamlineSC

This program provides a powerful, very moving and ultimately uplifting look at September 11, 2001. Jason Kessler is a filmmaker who lived less than a mile from what was the World Trade Center. This film is about what he saw that day and the days that followed. There are no pictures of the towers falling, only "snapshots" with Jason's narration that provide a point of view of this event that is worth watching and also helps us remember. Recommended for upper elementary through high school.

# NASA TV – No Longer Available

Starting August 2011, NASA TV was migrated to a high definition delivery and ETV can no longer receive the signal. If we are able to make this available on the K–12 IMC, we will notify you.

# eMedia Series Available "By Request"

Where are *NatureScene* and *Sandlapper's Corner*? Since 1998, more than 100 series have been deleted from the regular schedule; however, they remain available "By Request."

These series are listed in the *eMedia Link* and on the eMedia Web site – **www.emedia.scetv.org**. Descriptions are in the new section of the *eMedia Link* that includes durations/titles (used to be only in the old "ITV Resources book"). We have space on the NEW K-12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC) to repeat as requested (see page 5). To request a repeat, please contact Izuria Cooper in the eMedia team at **icooper@scetv.org**, 803-737-3340 or 1-877-885-5272. \* **If you have copies of these series, you may continue to use them.** 

# IMPORTANT: K-12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC)

The ETV satellite service ended July 2011. South Carolina schools and districts are able to access ETV and eMedia (ITV's new name!) programs/series through OnePlaceSC TV Guide on the NEW K–12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC). These programs/series were previously provided through digital satellite channels 1 and 2.

So...through OnePlaceSC and *StreamlineSC*, South Carolina educators will continue to have access to FREE video-based programs to support teaching and learning. These quality resources for K–12 students and professional development offerings for educators - provided in partnership from ETV and the SC Department of Education - will still be "at your fingertips!"

#### Here's how this NEW delivery works!

To Access the K-12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC) with ETV and eMedia programs:

- Go to OnePlaceSC.org <a href="http://oneplacesc.org">http://oneplacesc.org</a>
- Use the SAME user name/password that you use to access StreamlineSC
- See Universal Search list and select "eMedia and ETV programs" to search
- ❖ Then in "Universal Search" box, type in your query and click "go" (Results for programs eMedia and ETV will be found)
- Or to see what is currently airing on all channels, click "ETV TV Guide" at top right of page that will take you to the grid (SCC-ch.1, ETV World-ch.2, ETV-HD-ch.3, K–12 IMC-ch.4, and ETV Radio channels)
- ❖ View in real time through your "IP TV Guide" (box on right side of main page) or contact your media specialist or local district Digital Education Service (DES) personnel to record
- A DES link with all contact information can be found under the "ETV TV Guide" at the top of the OnePlaceSC page <a href="http://www.scetv.org/education/des/contacts.cfm">http://www.scetv.org/education/des/contacts.cfm</a>. These great folks are your link to this technology and they can let you know how to get the program(s) to your classroom.
- ❖ The monthly **eMedia Update** (formerly *ITV Update*) provides information about content and schedule for special programs available on the K−12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC). Look for the monthly *eMedia Update* at **www.emedia.scetv.org**.

#### **SPECIAL NOTE:**

Approximately 11 school districts have not yet been migrated to IP delivery and will utilize the old DELC system to receive programming. For more information, call 1-800-922-4848.

#### TRAINING:

If your school/district would like training on OnePlaceSC and *StreamlineSC*, please contact ETV Education at 1-800-277-3245 or visit <a href="http://oneplacesc.org">http://oneplacesc.org</a> for contact information.

### NEW K-12 eMedia Series for 2011–12

New resources were reviewed by educators and approved by the State Board of Education to be used in South Carolina schools as supplemental resources to support the curriculum.

\*These series, EXCEPT where indicated, have UNLIMITED rights. Four have LIMITED rights (meaning they air only 2 times during this school year - see "SPLASH Weeks Schedule" pages 25-27 in this eMedia Update). ALL available in StreamlineSC (SL).

#### Bullying and Cyber Safety (HRM) (LIMITED rights – will air in SPLASH Weeks)

Grades 5–12 3 lessons 20–25 minutes Character Education/Safety This series contains three programs that each address an important topic for today's youth: texting, Internet safety and bullying situations. *B Careful when U Txt* gives students a primer on the Do's and Don'ts of text

messaging. Think Before You Click provides smart online strategies to stay safe and Bully Bystanders sets the tone for refusing to accept hostile behavior, offering effective ways to deal with bullying.

#### Constitution Day at the SC State House - James Otis Lecture

Grades 9–12 2 lessons 90 minutes Social Studies

Produced from the SC House of Representatives and sponsored by the SC Chapter of the American Trail Advocates, this program was named in honor of James Otis, a prominent attorney from colonial times. Schools that receive federal assistance must study the Constitution on or near the anniversary of the signing. These two programs are from 2009 and 2010. (A new third program will be broadcast September 16, 2011.)

#### Creating a Career with the Arts in Mind - BIOs

Grades 6–12 8 lessons 12–20 minutes Career Guidance/Arts

SC arts-career professionals – forensic art, arts administration, interior design, printing, art therapy, painting, landscape art, graphic art – are individually featured, providing information about their background, education and work as well as giving advice to students who might be interested in his or her career.

#### diSCovering Science

Grades 6–12 24 lessons (10 added August 2011) 5 minutes Science

This series features interviews with scientists and researchers from SC colleges and universities. They explain the societal impacts of their work and describe their jobs. Produced by EPSCoR/IDeA with ETV, the series focuses on a range of scientific subjects: biology, chemistry, physics, plus bioengineering and nanotechnology.

#### Environmental Ed (second group lessons 12-20 added! See flyer in this eMedia Update)

Grades 2–6 9 lessons added 7–9 minutes Science/Environmental Ed.

The second group of "EE" programs challenges students with facts, stories, investigations, questions, and Eco-quests to "leave no friend inside and carefully walk upon the earth." Topics include sustainable energy, nature thought of it first, the food chain, rocks and minerals, spiders, and exploring ecosystems.

#### Fairfax Network - Aerospace Academy

Grades K–8 2 lessons 60 minutes Science

Program 1 We Can Fly is designed for K–3 and Program 2 Paper Airplane Design is for grades 3–8. This is a series of learning labs where students become test pilots with paper airplanes, observe the forces of flight with boomerangs and examine the concepts of space exploration. Hands-on, inquiry-based demos are used.

#### Forgotten Founder – The Story of Charles Pinckney

Grades 3–12 1 lesson 60 minutes Social Studies

This program in the Carolina Stories series produced by ETV is a visualization of the biography of Charles Pinckney, a South Carolinian whose contributions to the birth of our nation and state were largely unsung until lately. He had many important jobs serving his state and nation and made contributions to our U.S. Constitution.

#### New eMedia Series for 2011-12 (continued)

#### **Healthy Hannah's Healthy Choice Heroes**

Grades K–6 10 lessons 3 minutes Health/Physical Activity Short programs designed to assist young students in making healthy living choices. Healthy Hannah is a superhero character who guides two students through a variety of real-life everyday scenarios and missions that facilitate their learning how to make healthy choices and the concepts behind those choices.

#### History of Black Achievement in America, A (LIMITED rights – will air in SPLASH Weeks)

Grades 6–12 8 lessons

30 minutes Social Studies

This series documents Black Achievement in American history, its defining role in the growth of the country, and its influence on events by highlighting contributions of Black Americans that have over 350 years influenced our culture, enriched our society with their achievements, and shaped the history of the U.S.

#### History of Hispanic Achievement in America, A (LIMITED rights – will air in SPLASH Weeks)

Grades 6–12 8 lessons

30 minutes

Social Studies

History of Hispanic Achievement in America began 500 years ago when Columbus stepped ashore in the new world. It is a rich history of heroic achievements and exploits; of unflagging courage and remarkable exploration. The contributions of Hispanics to the development and success of America are key to our history.

#### ITV Classics - Bobby Richardson Baseball

Grades 5–12 4 lessons

27 minutes

Career/Character Ed

These programs were produced years ago and now re-edited to bring them to life again. Bobby Richardson had a great career in pro baseball as a New York Yankee star infielder, coached Gamecock baseball in the '70's and now enjoys retirement in Sumter where he grew up! Mickey Mantle joins Bobby in a session.

#### Kids in the Courtroom

Grades 3–12 1 lesson

37 minutes

Social Studies

Using a fairytale character who is accused of a crime, this program helps students learn about law and order as both the crime investigation and the courtroom proceedings are shown as if actually occurring. Real police officers investigate and testify. Students are the jury. Legal terms and job duties are explained in the trial.

#### Military Career Pathways of Today's Soldiers

Grades 6–12 4 lessons

27 minutes

Career Guidance

This series features U.S. Army soldiers who represent six career pathways – Gov. & Public Admin.; Human Services; Law, Public Safety, Corrections & Security; STEM; Business Management & Admin.; and Ed & Training – talking about career decision making, mentoring, ROTC and JROTC, and financial benefits.

#### **National Park EFTs**

Grades 3–12 4 lessons

60 minutes

Science/Social Studies

Produced by the National Park Services as electronic field trips at park locations around the United States, these programs focus on sea and climate change as well as the abundant nature at places like Gulf Island National Seashore, North Cascades and Bryce Canyon National Parks, and the Great Smokey Mountains.

#### Nature Comes Back – 25 Years After Chernobyl

Grades 6–12 3 lessons

27 minutes

Science/Social Studies

Produced in partnership with the University of South Carolina, these programs "pull back the curtain" with a panel of experts including naturalists, scientists, historians, and journalists to allow students to learn about the effects the Chernobyl incident April 26, 1986 had on nuclear science, US-Soviet relations, people, and nature.

#### Wise Owl Bully Stopper (LIMITED rights - will air in SPLASH weeks)

Grades K–3 3 lessons

10 minutes

Character Education/Safety

These live-action videos are hosted by a likeable cartoon character, Wise Owl, who encourages young viewers to learn more about what bullying is and how it can be stopped. Helpful vignettes play out common situations that appeal to young viewers and ask them to think about what they would do in each situation.

# Series DELETED/REMOVED as of August 2011

IMPORTANT - The following series have been removed from the schedule and must be deleted. Schools and districts MUST ERASE, DELETE OR DESTROY tapes/DVDs/ingested versions for the deleted/removed series unless retention rights are arranged with distributor. (See info below.)

Environmental Weekly

Journeys to Living Laboratories

Music to My Ears

NASA Connect

NASA Connect

NASA Destination Tomorrow

NASA SClence Files

Real Science!

Street Skills

Widen Your Choices

These series were deleted due to one or more reasons: no longer available for distribution, removed because are older resources or deleted due to increased cost to access. For a list of all series deleted over the last 19 years, check the eMedia Web site under Program Information as "Previously Deleted Programs."

**RETENTION RIGHTS**: If your school/district is interested in retaining the tapes or DVDs you have made, you will need to contact the distributor to find out the availability of retention rights (keeping your tapes for the life of the tape and paying a yearly fee to the distributor). Usually retention rights cost about \$1.00 per minute paid on a yearly basis. The contact info for distributors is listed in the *eMedia Link*. Contact eMedia if you have questions!

# **SPECIAL Programs Added to Existing Series:**

eMedia will be adding lessons to the following series. All have UNLIMITED RIGHTS.

The Big Picture
Carolina Stories
Creating a Career with the Arts in Mind
Earth Day Specials
ETV Presents

George Washington Idella Bodie's SC Women Meet the Author Performing Arts Specials Project Discovery

# K-12 IMC Fall Previews & "SPLASH Weeks" Schedule

SC schools and districts will access programs/series that have been traditionally provided in the ITV schedule though ETV's digital satellite by IP delivery through **OnePlaceSC** on the **NEW K–12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC)** since ETV's satellite service ended July 2011. You'll find **IMC** listed as the channel now . . . instead of channel 1, channel 2 or the old 301, 302!

Beginning August 15 eMedia started repeating popular programs/series and then NEW additions to the schedule will start September 19. (This is later than previously announced.)

To see what is on the IMC now – repeats and new - go to **www.emedia.scetv.org** to find the "Fall Preview Schedule and SPLASH Weeks schedule." Look in left column where the *eMedia Link* and *eMedia Update* are accessed – you'll find this too!

Also, the schedule for the special SPLASH Weeks, when the NEW series with unlimited and limited rights will be provided, is listed on pages 9 and 27-29 in this *eMedia Update*. (See list of NEW series titles and descriptions on pages 6 and 7 in this *eMedia Update*.)

**REMINDER** – The NEW K-12 IMC works the same as the satellite in terms of media specialists and DES personnel being able to request a series to repeat. We have space in the IMC schedule to repeat as requested (except when we cannot repeat due to rights). To request a repeat, please contact Izuria Cooper in the eMedia team at **icooper@scetv.org**, 803-737-3340 or 1-877-885-5272.

## **Project Discovery – NEW Program October or November**

Look in the next edition of the *eMedia Update* and on the eMedia Web site **www.emedia.scetv.org** for info about this new program that will air October or November! Our interactive field trip will commemorate the Civil War, but the LIVE air date for this ETV production has not been determined.

# **IMPORTANT: Block Feeds of Series with "Limited" Rights**

The following series have "limited broadcast/off-air record rights and no duplication rights," which means that eMedia is limited to the number of times we can broadcast these series. We cannot repeat these series again until February 2012. All broadcast on IMC. These series are also available online in *StreamlineSC*.

- 20<sup>th</sup> Century Turning Points in US History (Grades 7–12, 8 lessons) This series is designed to provide a clear overview of the people and events that distinguished the 20<sup>th</sup> century. Repeats Oct. 5, 9:00–11:43 a.m. (Lessons 1–5) and Oct. 6, 9:00–10:36 a.m. (Lessons 6–8).
- America's Quest for Freedom (Grades 5–12, 9 lessons) This series focuses on America's struggle for freedom for all, dramatizing common history and showing events that increased freedom. Repeats Sept. 26, 9:30 a.m.–12:50 p.m.
- Becoming a Better Me (Grades K-5, 8 lessons) This series helps students build self confidence, responsibility, self esteem, and self control. Repeats Sept. 20, 9:00–11:31 a.m.
- Becoming Successful in Middle School 1 and 2 (Grades 4–8, 16 lessons) These address important concerns that young teens deal with peer pressure, decision-making, study skills, rules of common courtesy. Repeats Sept. 21, 10:55 a.m.–2:51 p.m. (Lessons 1–9) and Sept. 22, 9:00–11:43 a.m. (Lessons 10–16).
- (NEW) Bullying and Cyber Safety (HRM) (Grades 5–12, 3 lessons) This series contains three programs that each address an important topic for today's youth: texting, Internet safety and bullying situations. Airs Sept. 27, 9:00–10:13 a.m.
- Connect with Kids At-Risk (Grades 6–12, 6 lessons) This series features true stories and real kids in peer-topeer format that focuses on at-risk issues that teens face everyday. Repeats Oct. 4, 1:05–3:18 p.m.
- Exploring Healthy Choices (Grades 6–12, 6 lessons) This series teaches students vital information concerning key areas of their health, including proper nutrition and suicide prevention. Repeats Sept. 28, 9:00–11:38 a.m.
- Great Campaigns of the Civil War (Grades 6–12, 4 lessons) This series uses realistic reenactments of the pivotal battles in the Civil War, along with letters, speeches and diaries to humanize the struggle. Repeats Oct. 3, 9:30–11:28 a.m.
- **(NEW) History of Black Achievement in America, A** (Grades 6–12, 8 lessons) This series documents Black Achievement in American history, its defining role in the growth of the country, and its influence on events by highlighting contributions of Black Americans that have over 350 years influenced our culture, enriched our society with their achievements, and shaped the history of the U.S. **Airs Sept. 28, 11:45 a.m.–4:27 p.m.**
- (NEW) History of Hispanic Achievement in America, A (Grades 6–12, 8 lessons) History of Hispanic Achievement in America began 500 years ago when Columbus stepped ashore in the new world. The contributions of Hispanics to the development and success of America are key to our history. Airs Sept. 29, 9:00 a.m.–1:42 p.m.
- History of Women's Achievement in America, A (Grades 5–12, 8 lessons) This series celebrates women's contributions to American history from the 17<sup>th</sup> century to present day. Repeats Oct. 10, 9:50–11:57 a.m. (Lessons 1–4) and Oct. 12, 10:55 a.m.–12:59 p.m. (Lessons 5–8).
- Nutrition Basics: Why Food Matters (Grades 4–12, 7 lessons) This series covers nutrition from A to Z and includes the food pyramid, which focuses on the importance of physical activity. Repeats Sept. 22, 11:50 a.m.–2:59 p.m.
- **Primary Citizens** (Grades 1–3, 7 lessons) This series told by a primary child, gives children the major ideas and experiences that they should acquire to be effective citizens. **Repeats Sept. 20, 11:45 a.m.–12:54 p.m.**
- Technology and Architecture in Ancient Civilizations (Grades 7–12, 3 lessons) This series shows how to look at technology and architecture to find out what an ancient civilization was like. Repeats Sept. 30, 11:05 a.m.–12:43 p.m.
- U.S. History Field Trips (Grades 4–8, 8 lessons) This series covers some of the most widely taught, standards-based topics in elementary-middle school American history and geography, making them come to life. Repeats Sept. 19, 11:15 a.m.–2:55 p.m.
- What's Up in Finance (Grades 7–12, 1 Lesson) This program features young people developing their money smarts and workplace skills they need to achieve their goals. Repeats Oct. 3, 11:45 a.m.–12:10 p.m.
- **(NEW) Wise Owl Bully Stopper** (Grades K–3, 3 lessons) These live-action videos are hosted by a likeable cartoon character, Wise Owl, who encourages young viewers to learn more about what bullying is and how it can be stopped. Helpful vignettes play out common situations that appeal to young viewers and ask them to think about what they would do in each situation. **Airs Sept. 27, 11:05–11:50 a.m.**

# Constitution Day – James Otis Lecture from State House

Constitution Day Special from SC State House – James Otis Lecture

Sept. 16, 11:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. \* IMC \*approx. ending time; planned for 2 hours Repeats Sept. 23, 11:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. \* IMC (Unlimited rights)

To help SC schools meet the Constitution Day requirements, The **SC Chapter of the American Board of Trial Advocates** (ABOTA) will host its **Third Annual James Otis Lecture Series** at the SC State House in observance of National Constitution Day. ETV will broadcast the program LIVE through OnePlaceSC on the IMC and it will be archived for later use online in *StreamlineSC*.

By federal law, all schools that receive federal assistance are required to have a program about the Constitution on or around the anniversary date of the signing of the Constitution on September 17, 1787. James Otis was a prominent Boston lawyer in the colonial era credited by John Adams as igniting the spark that led to the Declaration of Independence and the American Revolution. ABOTA nationally developed the James Otis Lecture Series to help schools comply.

This year's James Otis Lecture Series will focus on **South Carolina's role in drafting the United States Constitution**. Every high school in SC has been invited to send two outstanding history or social studies students as a "James Otis Scholar" to this event, but the opportunity to take part virtually will be possible for all students through IP delivery in OnePlaceSC via the K–12 IMC. (See page 5 in this *eMedia Update* for information on the NEW K-12 IMC.) For more information on access, contact your media specialist, local DES personnel or ETV Education at 1-800-277-3245.

# Other Programs about Constitution & Citizenship

Also, eMedia will repeat this line-up of social studies resources focused on citizenship to help schools comply with the federal requirement to offer an educational program on Constitution Day.

Sept. 16, 8:00-10:18 a.m. and 2:00-5:43 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) All in StreamlineSC

- America At Its Best (SL) 8:00–9:15 a.m. Recommended for grades 2–5, citizenship is the key theme of these four programs. Structures and documents of government are simply explained.
- **Citizen Brain Feeding on American Democracy** (*SL*) 9:20–9:37 a.m. Recommended for grades 4–6, this high-energy program engages students to teach them about our representative democracy.
- **Facts of Congress** (*SL*) 9:45–10:19 a.m. Recommended for grades 4–9, this series of 30 short programs provides facts, history and operations of our Congress in a fast-paced format.
- Almost Painless Guide to American Civics (SL) 2:00–3:59 p.m. Recommended for grades 5–12, lesson #4 in this series is entitled *The Almost Painless Guide to the American Constitution*.
- **democracy It Is!** (SL) 4:00–5:15 p.m. Recommended for grades 7–12, this series explores the real-life application of core concepts in a democratic society. In each episode, the concepts are represented by stories of teens actively engaged in the democratic process. The four lessons are each 15 minutes in duration.
- **Guerrilla Guide to Politics** (*SL*) 5:20–5:43 p.m. Recommended for grades 9–12, this program engages students to exercise their power as citizens in our representative democracy.

# **Knowitall Notes**

Pee Dee Explorer on Knowitall.org



Pee Dee Explorer features over six hours of video vignettes that characterize the natural, cultural, and agricultural landscapes of the Pee Dee region of South Carolina. A virtual treasure trove of stories told by farmers, naturalists, historians, conservationists, and other members of the Pee Dee community with intimate knowledge of the land, the website is both an educational resource and tour guide to the region's many landmarks, farms, festivals, and parks. K–12 teacher and student resources connect the web content to the classroom through lesson plans, standards correlations, and related web content, and visitor information is provided for schools and the general public. Go to <a href="https://www.knowitall.org">http://www.knowitall.org</a>.



#### Welcome Back!

We at *StreamlineSC* are excited about beginning a wonderful 2011–2012 school year. As you plan your staff development, keep in mind that we offer free training tailored to your needs and times. We are delighted to provide a service that so many teachers across the state find valuable.

#### Student Access to StreamlineSC

If you are interested in having your students access *StreamlineSC*, contact Debbie or Donna for a student username/password. Multiple students can use the same account to access videos for projects, research or enrichment/review. You can also assign videos via Assignment Builder. Workshops are available for your staff on student access.

#### **Admin Site**

If you are a Department Head or Account Administrator for *StreamlineSC*, you can access admin from your "My DE" page or the "My Admin" link in the top right corner after you log in. If you do not see the link, contact us. Why not have us come share all the admin features with your Department Heads in your district? Contact Debbie or Donna for more information.

#### **Dates set for upcoming ETV Technology Workshop**

ETV will offer two three-day workshops at ETV: April 24–26, 2012 and July 24–26, 2012 (tentative). Watch our website for more information.

For more information about *StreamlineSC* or to arrange a training session for your school, please contact Debbie Jarrett at **djarrett@scetv.org** or Donna Thompson at **dthompson@scetv.org**. Visit the web site at **http://etv.streamlinesc.org**.

#### New Videos Added to StreamlineSC

20<sup>th</sup> Century Presidents

20th Turning Points in American History series

America's Quest for Freedom American Frontier, The American Indians series Animal Crackers series

Atoms of Fire Becoming Americans

Big Picture: Nuclear

Big Picture: The Civil War - Finding Common Ground

**Career Encounters** 

Carolina Stories: Jail, No Bail Connect with Kids-At-Risk

Consumer Smarts: The Skinny on Being Savvy

Culture and Math series Democracy it is! Exploring Healthy Choices First Response series

Fundamentals of Banking series

**Get Ready America! The National Hurricane Survival Test** 

History of Black Achievement in America series

History of Chinese American Achievement in the U.S. series

History of Hispanic Achievement in America series History of Jewish American Achievements series History of Women's Achievement in America series I'm Safe

In Our Schools - SC Teacher of the Year 2011-12

Kids in the Courtroom Killing bin Laden Last Shuttle: Our Journey Living With Wolves

Megaquake: Hour That Shook Japan Montessori on the Move in SC (May 2011) Nature Comes Back - 25 Years After Chernobyl

Pathways to Graduation 2010-2011 Powering the Future series

**Preparing Teachers to Lead and Succeed** 

**Primary Citizenship** 

Riverbanks Roundup: Feathers and Fur Riverbanks Roundup: Fins and Scales

SC ETV's Lifeline Student Toolbox series

Teacher's Guide to Fixing NCLB Presented by US Dept of

Tornado Rampage 2011

US Army and Education: Strengthening Youth for Lifelong Success

**US History Field Trips** 

Video Yearbook Collection: 2003 Why Your Class Should Visit Fort Sumter YES Project (Youth Electronic Synching) Lots more in the Reading Rainbow series Environmental Ed is a video-based resource for elementary and middle grade students! Produced by eMedia and ETV, this series of short, fast-paced programs challenges students with facts, stories, investigations, questions, and Eco-quests as host "Environmental Ed" invites them to "leave no friend inside and carefully walk upon the earth."

Host "Environmental Ed," an energetic and friendly nature-wise guy, welcomes students to his Nature Shack where they explore the world around them. In these NEW programs 12-20 students learn about biodiesel sources, eco footprints, snake myths, many types of rocks, the truth about spiders, healthy food chains, and more!

**Programs 1–11**: What on Earth . . . Is Environmental Ed?, HIPPO Problems, Home is Where Your Stuff Is!, Beware of the Invaders!, Pollution 101!, Pollution Solutions!, Wasting Away!, Leapin' Lizards! Water We Doing?, Barrels and Bins, and Spare My Air! (See flyer at eMedia site for all.)

### **NEW Programs 12–20:**

- 12. My Truck Smells Like French Fries! (7:38)
- 13. ECO Footprints . . . Are you a Bigfoot? (6:56)
- 14. Nature Thought of it First, Part 1! (8:01)
- 15. Nature Thought of it First, Part 2! (8:41)
- 16. Goodness Snakes! (8:28)
- 17. Rock Stars! (8:18)
- 18. Surfing the Spider Web! (8:55)
- 19. Nature's Food Chain Gang! (9:11)
- 20. Champions of the Environment (6:19)

Students and teachers are invited to communicate with "Environmental Ed" at **environmentaled@scetv.org**. We'd love to hear from you about how you like the programs, how you use them in your class . . .

#### ENVIRONMENTAL



plus give suggestions for future topics! See flyer at www.emedia.scetv.org with ALL 20 lessons.

### **Block Feed of NEW Programs 12–20**

Sept. 6, 12:23-1:33 p.m. and Sept. 21, 7:11-8:21 p.m. IMC

### **Block Feed of ALL Programs 1-20**

Sept. 6, 11:12 a.m.-1:33 p.m. and Sept. 21, 6:00-8:21 p.m. IMC

(Unlimited rights) Also access in StreamlineSC

A Teacher's Guide will be posted online with programs in *StreamlineSC*. For more information, contact eMedia at 1-877-885-5272 or **bjamison@scetv.org**.

# Colonial Williamsburg Electronic Field Trips 2011–12

Great for 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> Grades - Apply for a FREE Scholarship Through eMedia\*

The CWEFT programs use 21<sup>st</sup> century technology to enrich the teaching of history and social studies. The field trips are correlated to national standards and provide a compelling learning experience for grades 4–8, using re-enactors to play the roles of historical figures.

#### \*Apply to eMedia for a scholarship for the CWEFT series 2011–12 (all 7 programs).

The scholarship entitles your school to receive the excellent teacher materials and participate online/via telephone during all seven LIVE programs. Your school may keep the recorded programs for the life of the tapes/DVDs. If you would like a scholarship for your school, send your name, school, district, @ number of students using program to mcmurray@scetv.org by September 9.

Talk to your PTO about sponsoring! SC schools can receive all seven programs for around \$500. Though schools may view FREE and record programs with 10-day fair use rights (see rights below), there are advantages to paying the fee to Colonial Williamsburg to participate: schools get teacher materials, get to keep the recorded program for the life of the tape/DVD and have access to the reenactors/historians online and via a toll-free number. Call Mr. Van Eck at CWEFT 1-800-761-8331.

# Broadcast Schedule: 1:00–2:00 p.m. on ETV-HD 10:00–11:00 a.m. & 1:00–2:00 p.m. on IMC

- Oct. 13, 2011 **A More Perfect Union** Witness the conflict and compromises that accompanied the ratification of the U.S. Constitution as we join young 18<sup>th</sup> c. observers who travel from state to state to tally the vote to learn about the ratification process.
- Nov. 17, 2011 *Harsh World, This World* (premiere) What was slavery really like for enslaved people and their masters? Hear personal stories based on primary sources that show kindness, betrayal, trust, cruelty, and many other emotions that govern complex human relationships.
- Dec. 15, 2011 **Westward!** Explore the story of the early days of American westward expansion. Daniel Boone recounts the exciting experiences and unexpected consequences associated with moving west. Learn about the risks and grueling personal hardships of creating new settlements.
- Jan. 19, 2012 *The War of 1812* (premiere) A generation after the Revolution, Americans once again plunged into war with Great Britain. Why? Join Henry Clay, Tecumseh, Andrew Jackson, James Madison, and others as they struggle to determine what course the United States will take.
- Feb. 16, 2012 When Freedom Came (premiere) Everyone knows Abraham Lincoln freed all the slaves or did he? Freedom came to enslaved people over the course of many months and years and it arrived in different ways in different places. Discover how enslaved Americans made everyday choices during the Civil War that helped bring about their freedom.
- Mar. 15, 2012 *Remember the Ladies* In 1776, Abigail Adams requested that her husband, future president John Adams, "remember the ladies" when establishing the government and the laws of the new nation. Examine the roles, responsibilities and daily activities of early American women.
- Apr. 19, 2012 **The Rights of Youth** Imprisonment, whipping, forced transportation, and even death were some of the punishments that courts sentenced children to in the 18<sup>th</sup> century. Witness how justice was administered at a time when criminal laws and sentencing guidelines made few or no exceptions for children.

\*RIGHTS: SC schools may view with 10-day fair use rights. (Can record, but program must be used within ten days and erased/destroyed within 45 days.) ONLY schools that get a scholarship through eMedia OR pay CWEFT to participate can keep the copy of the program(s) for the life of the tape/DVD, receive the guides, get online access, and have phone interaction with the historians.

# Teen Kids News eMedia Series for Grades 6–10

This current events series on news from around the world is hosted by teens and provides information to kids in an educational and entertaining manner. Word segments build vocabulary and "WORK-IT" segments focus on careers. Produced in partnership with *Weekly Reader Magazine*. www.teenkidsnews.com

				Friday	Friday	Monday	
F	Program Title	Cat. No.	Chan.	9:35 am	1:20 pm	9:00 am	Length
1.	Program 901	2318-0901	IMC	Sep. 23	n/a*	Sept. 26	30:00
2.	Program 902	2318-0902	IMC	Sep. 30	Sep. 30	Oct. 3	30:00
3.	Program 903	2318-0903	IMC	Oct. 7	n/a*	Oct. 10	30:00
4.	Program 904	2318-0904	IMC	Oct. 14	Oct. 14	Oct. 14	30:00
5.	Program 905	2318-0905	IMC	Oct. 21	Oct. 21	Oct. 24	30:00
6.	Program 906	2318-0906	IMC	Oct. 28	Oct. 28	Oct. 31	30:00
7.	Program 907	2318-0907	IMC	Nov. 4	Nov. 4	Nov. 7	30:00
8.	Program 908	2318-0908	IMC	Nov. 11	Nov. 11	Nov. 14	30:00
9.	Program 909	2318-0909	IMC	Nov. 18	Nov. 18	Nov. 21	30:00
10.	Program 911	2318-0911	IMC	Dec. 2	Dec. 2	Dec. 5	30:00
11.	Program 912	2318-0912	IMC	Dec. 9	Dec. 9	Dec 12	30:00
12.	Program 913	2318-0913	IMC	Dec. 16	Dec. 16	Dec. 19	30:00
13.	Program 917	2318-0917	IMC	Jan. 13	Jan. 13	Jan. 16	30:00
14.	Program 918	2318-0918	IMC	Jan. 20	Jan. 20	Jan. 23	30:00
15.	Program 919	2318-0919	IMC	Jan. 27	Jan. 27	Jan. 30	30:00
16.	Program 920	2318-0920	IMC	Feb. 3	Feb. 3	Feb. 6	30:00
17.	Program 921	2318-0921	IMC	Feb. 10	Feb. 10	Feb. 13	30:00
18.	Program 922	2318-0922	IMC	Feb. 17	Feb. 17	Feb. 20	30:00
19.	Program 923	2318-0923	IMC	Feb. 24	Feb. 24	Feb. 27	30:00
20.	Program 924	2318-0924	IMC	Mar. 2	Mar. 2	Mar. 5	30:00
21.	Program 925	2318-0925	IMC	Mar. 9	Mar. 9	Mar. 12	30:00
22.	Program 926	2318-0926	IMC	Mar. 16	Mar. 16	Mar. 19	30:00
23.	Program 927	2318-0927	IMC	Mar. 23	Mar. 23	Mar. 26	30:00
24.	Program 928	2318-0928	IMC	Mar. 30	Mar. 30	Apr. 2	30:00
25.	Program 929	2318-0929	IMC	Apr. 6	Apr. 6	Apr. 9	30:00
26.	Program 931	2318-0931	IMC	Apr. 20	n/a*	Apr. 23	30:00
27.	Program 932	2318-0932	IMC	Apr. 27	Apr. 27	Apr. 30	30:00
28.	Program 933	2318-0933	IMC	May 4	May 4	May 7	30:00
29.	Program 934	2318-0934	IMC	May 11	May 11	May 14	30:00
30.	Program 935	2318-0935	IMC	May 18	May 18	May 21	30:00
31.	Program 936	2318-0936	IMC	May 25	May 25	May 28	30:00

<sup>\*</sup>NOTE: The programs marked n/a\* above will NOT repeat at 1:20 p.m. Please check eMedia's Web site for repeat time.

# Current Events - SC: In the News . . . ONLY Online

**South Carolina: In the News** is produced for the entire state by the Lancaster DES, which has provided the series in cooperation with Lancaster High School for the last eight years. Hosted by students, the weekly series features current event stories from around our state. Recommended for upper elementary, middle and high school students to let them know what is happening in our state. **Programs will be posted online in** *StreamlineSC* by 8:00 a.m. on **Friday mornings. Special Kudos to Richie Knight, Lancaster DES, for his expertise and coordination of this great series!** For information about access, please contact Michelle Flamos **mflamos@scetv.org**.

# **Creating a Career with the Arts in Mind – BIOs (NEW)**

Sept. 7, 11:00 a.m.–1:29 p.m. and Sept. 20, 6:00–8:29 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Available in *StreamlineSC* 

In this NEW eMedia series, South Carolina professionals with art careers are individually featured, providing information about their background, education and work as well as giving advice to students who might be interested in the career. This is a companion series to **Creating a Career with the Arts in Mind** that consists of six programs, each around 20 minutes in duration. These discussion programs with an outstanding group of eight professionals focus on how the arts can be embedded in the 16 career clusters. These NEW "BIO" programs focus on the professionals individually, allowing each to share information about his or her career in an in-depth manner.

#### Program Titles and Durations (slates 1364-0001 thru 0008)

- 1. Jim Harrison Artist and Owner, Jim Harrison Gallery (13:42)
- 2. Mac Arthur Goodwin Arts Education and Administrator, Goodwin's Art Consulting, PA (14:05)
- 3. Marty White Contractor/Home Design and Construction, MartyWhite.net (14:03)
- 4. Lyssa Harvey Art Therapist, Licensed Professional Counselor (11:16)
- 5. Renee Byrd Landscape Designer/ Instructor, Clemson University Dept. of Horticulture (14:15)
- 6. Deborah Goff IAI Certified Forensic Artist, Special Agent SLED (15:53)
- 7. Amanda Duggan Graphics Manager, Lexington Medical Center (12:37)
- 8. Philip Morris VP Marketing and Sales, Sun Printing (13:06)

# SC's Military Career Pathways 101 Initiative (MCP101)

Sept. 12, 11:15-11:44 a.m. IMC

Repeats Sept. 19, 9:00–9:29 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also access in StreamlineSC

Developed in partnership by the Office of Career and Technology Education of the SC Department of Education, the US Army, ASVAB, and the Department of Defense and produced by eMedia, this NEW program was taped on location at Ft. Jackson in June 2011. "Military Career Pathways 101" is a course designed to assist educators in better understanding postsecondary opportunities in the military. Emphasis was placed on a comprehensive approach to providing educators with information to share with students and their parents regarding postsecondary transitions into military career pathways; facilitating collaborative recruitment practices between our schools and military recruiters; dismantling myths regarding military careers; utilization of educational resources and assessments that can facilitate student career decision-making; and understanding financial assistance available for postsecondary education during and after military service when working with students who are planning to attend higher education institutions in our state as they transition from high school to college and beyond. This video provides viewers an opportunity to examine the diverse military career pathways assessable at multiple entry and exit points across one's lifespan. A special view is provided of the US Army's appreciation of students who arrive with the career and technology skills to staff high tech and high skill military duties. This educational offering is examined and discussed by both military officers and educators from our state and across the nation.

# The ETV Stock Market Program – New for 2011–2012

Fridays October 7, 21, November 4, 18, and December 2, 8:30–8:45 a.m. K–12 IMC Repeats same day, 9:00–9:15 a.m. K–12 IMC

Repeats following Monday, 9:30–9:45 a.m. K–12 IMC (All with unlimited rights)

**The ETV Stock Market Program -** These five lessons are NEW for fall and provide information on economics and the stock market to accompany the SC Council on Economic Education's game that students across the state participate in each year. For more information, contact Helen Meyers at the SC Council on Economic Education at 803-777-8676 or 1-888-861-6345 or **hmeyers@moore.sc.edu**.

# diSCovering Science - NEW Programs (14-24) Added

Block feed of NEW programs (14-24) Sept. 20, 8:00-9:00 a.m. IMC

Block feed of ALL programs (1–24) Oct. 6, 10:45 a.m.–12:38 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) All posted online in *StreamlineSC* 

This series features interviews with scientists and researchers from South Carolina's colleges and universities. Each scientist explains the societal impacts of their work and describes his or her day-to-day job. **disCovering Science** focuses on a broad range of scientific subjects including biology, chemistry and physics and multidisciplinary fields such as bioengineering, chemical engineering, high-performance computing, and nanotechnology. Series developed/produced by EPSCoR/IDeA and ETV. Designed for Middle/High School students, each program is under five minutes.

#### Program 1: Science - Biology

Joe Flaherty, Ph.D., a biologist at Coker College in Hartsville, SC, talks about his lab's research of fungal pathogens that affect food crops.

#### Program 2: Science - Biology

Joe Flaherty, Ph.D., talks about his lab's research of genes involved in fungal development.

#### Program 3: Science - Biology

Joe Flaherty, Ph.D., gives an overview of the study of genomics.

#### Program 4: Science - Biology

Joe Flaherty, Ph.D., talks about Real Time PCR and gene expression in fungal research.

#### Program 5: Science - Biology

Joe Flaherty, Ph.D., gives a quick Real Time PCR demonstration.

#### **Program 6: Science – Chemical Engineering (Alternative Energy)**

John Weidner, Ph.D., a chemical engineer at the University of South Carolina, talks about his researchers studying alternative energy storage.

#### **Program 7: Science – Chemical Engineering (Fuel Cells)**

John Weidner, Ph.D., looks at catalysts for fuel cells.

#### **Program 8: Science – Chemical Engineering (Biofuels)**

John Weidner, Ph.D., and his researchers explore the efficiency of biofuels.

#### Program 9: Science - Bioengineering

Delphine Dean, Ph.D., a bioengineer at Clemson University, gives an overview of the science of bioengineering.

#### Program 10: Science - Bioengineering

Delphine Dean, Ph.D., talks about the science of nanotechnology.

#### Program 11: Science - Bioengineering

Delphine Dean, Ph.D., discusses making nanoparticles safe for consumers.

#### Program 12: Science - Bioengineering

Delphine Dean, Ph.D., looks at how space travel affects the human skeleton and cartilage.

#### Program 13: Science - Bioengineering

Delphine Dean, Ph.D., talks about her career in science.

#### **Program 14: Biology**

Vladimir Mironov, MD, Ph.D., Assoc. Prof. & Dir. of the Advanced Tissue Biofabrication Center in the Dept. of Regenerative Medicine & Cell Biology at MUSC, talks about research on human organ printing and the advantages of using tissue biofabrication over human donors in organ transplantation.

#### Program 15: Biology

Vladimir Mironov, MD, Ph.D., describes the process of organ printing.

#### **Program 16: Biology**

Vladimir Mironov, MD, Ph.D., talks about challenges faced in organ printing & possible breakthroughs in field.

#### **Program 17: Biology**

Richard Visconti, Ph.D., Assistant Prof. in Dept. of Regenerative Medicine & Cell Biology at MUSC, talks about stem cell research in study of regenerative medicine & what it means for potential cures for injury and disease.

#### Program 18: Biology

Richard Visconti, Ph.D., talks about stem cell research in the study of cardiovascular disease.

#### **Program 19: Biology**

Richard Visconti, Ph.D., gives a quick overview of the significance of stem cell research.

#### **Program 20: Biology**

Richard Visconti, Ph.D., talks about stem cell research and what it means for potential cures for injury/disease.

#### (diSCovering Science continued)

#### **Program 21: Biomedical Engineering**

Melissa A. Moss, Ph.D., Associate Professor of Chemical Engineering at USC-Columbia, talks about the field of Biomedical Engineering and advancements being made in Alzheimer's Disease research.

#### **Program 22: Biomedical Engineering**

Melissa A. Moss, Ph.D., talks about advances being made in Alzheimer's Disease research and explains how protein aggregates in the brain lead to the progression of this disease.

#### **Program 23: Biomedical Engineering**

Melissa A. Moss, Ph.D., talks about Size-Exclusion Chromatography and how this process aids in studying protein aggregates involved in Alzheimer's Disease.

#### **Program 24: Biomedical Engineering**

Melissa A. Moss, Ph.D., shares her life-long interest in mathematics and science and how that led to a career in Biomedical Engineering.

### Food Adventures with Charles the Chef – NEW in SL

Food Adventures with Charles the Chef has been created to bring fun to eating healthy with an innovative flair! Produced by Roosevelt Pitt with artist Mshindo Kuumba, the educational series of one-minute programs provide young students with knowledge about healthy foods, nutrients, fitness, and kitchen safety through adventures with charismatic Charles the Chef and Thomas, his magical chef hat, to assure that everyone is equipped to make healthy lifestyle choices. The first program is entitled *Let's Get Cooking! with Charles the Chef* and was posted online in *StreamlineSC* last May. The second program was added this summer. It is entitled *The Brilliance of Broccoli* and shares helpful tips about how this special plant keeps the body in tip top condition. These programs are recommended for grades Pre-K–3. These are only available online in *StreamlineSC*.

# **NEW Programs Address Bullying & Cyber Safety**

Please make sure your **guidance counselors** are aware of new programs provided by eMedia. Below is the schedule for only air date this fall on IMC. Both series are available in *StreamlineSC*.

#### Wise Owl Bully Stopper - Block feed Sept. 27, 11:05-11:50 a.m. IMC (LIMITED rights)

Recommended for grades K–3, these three live-action videos are hosted by a likeable cartoon character, Wise Owl, who encourages young viewers to learn more about what bullying is and how it can be stopped. Helpful vignettes play out common situations that appeal to young viewers and ask them to think about what they would do in each situation.

Bullying and Cyber Safety (HRM) – Block feed Sept. 27, 9:00–10:13 a.m. IMC (LIMITED rights)
Recommended for grades 5–12, these three programs each address an important topic for today's youth: texting, Internet safety and bullying situations. B Careful when U Txt gives students a primer on the Do's and Don'ts of text messaging. Think Before You Click provides smart online strategies to stay safe and Bully Bystanders sets the tone for refusing to accept hostile behavior, offering effective ways to deal with bullying.

# **National Hurricane Survival Test Video for Educators**

Provided by the National Hurricane Survival Initiative, this EMMY award-winning program designed for educational use provides important survival tips about how to remain safe in the event of flooding, tornadoes and downed power lines along with information about early disaster preparedness in a "test your knowledge" format. The program is provided in *StreamlineSC*. Look for **National Hurricane Survival Test**. For more national information, go to **HurricaneSafety.org**.

# Don't Forget to Deskercise! Soon in StreamlineSC, too!

This series of 185 lessons, each 10 minutes and built around 37 weekly themes for elementary students, are available on the K-12 IMC and soon will be in *StreamlineSC*, too! Each month's programs repeat the second Wednesday of the month before needed - Ex: November Theme programs air October 12, 8:00–11:52 a.m. on the IMC. **See flyer with all lesson themes posted on the eMedia Web site at www.emedia.scetv.org. Look under "eMedia flyers."** 

# **NEW - A History of Black Achievement in America**

This NEW eight-part series documents Black Achievement in American history, its defining role in the growth of the country, and its influence on current events. Presented by James Avery, the series highlights the many contributions of Black Americans that have influenced our culture, enriched our society with their achievements, and shaped the history of the United States. The untold Story of blacks in America is a 350-year saga of incredible achievements.

\*See flyer with more content information for each program posted at **www.emedia.scetv.org** under "eMedia Flyers" and with programs in *StreamlineSC*.

Program 1: Settling the New World and Founding the United States of America (1619-1770)

Program 2: Emergence of the Black Hero (1772-1849)

Program 3: The Fight for Freedom (1851-1869)

Program 4: Blacks Enter the Gilded Age (1875-1896)

**Program 5: The Foundation for Equality (1904-1926)** 

Program 6: Depression and War (1935-1943)

Program 7: Civil Rights (1950-1963)

Program 8: A New Age (1967-2004)

# **NEW - A History of Hispanic Achievement in America**

A History of Hispanic Achievement in America is a rich history that began 500 years ago when Christopher Columbus stepped ashore in the new world. It is a history of achievements, heroic exploits, unflagging courage and remarkable exploration. The contributions of Hispanics to the development and success of America are woven into many segments of the nation's history. To envision America untouched by Hispanics is to imagine a country without much of its folklore and many of its achievements. Patricia Lopez takes you through history on this 500 year odyssey of Hispanic Achievement in American History.

\*See flyer with more content information for each program posted at **www.emedia.scetv.org** under "eMedia Flyers" and with programs in *StreamlineSC*.

Program 1: Spain Comes to the New World (1492-1519)

Program 2: Spanish American Exploration and Colonization (1539-1711)

**Program 3: Spanish Americans Move Toward Independence (1720-1810)** 

**Program 4: A New Hispanic Identity Emerges (1819-1836)** 

**Program 5: Hispanics Become United States Citizens (1848-1866)** 

**Program 6: Hispanics Become an American Minority (1898-1949)** 

**Program 7: Emergence of a Unique Hispanic Culture (1959-1965)** 

**Program 8: Era of the Hispanic American Hero Begins (1969-2001)** 



# Schedule September 2011

Time	Monday- Friday	Saturday	Sunday		
6:00 am	mensay i nady	Mama Mirabelle	Mister Rogers		
0.00 am		Walla Willabelle	iviistor regers		
6:30 am	Clifford The Big Red Dog	Clifford The Big Red Dog	Sid The Science Kid		
7:00 am	Arthur ( 4 yrs. & up)	Thomas and Friends (2-5 yrs.)	Curious George (3–6 yrs.)		
7:30 am	Martha Speaks	Dinosaur Train	Cat In the Hat Knows a Lot About That!		
8:00 am	Curious George (3–6 yrs.)		Peep The Big World Wide (3–5 yrs.)		
8: 30 am	The Cat In the Hat Knows A Lot About That!		Bob the Builder		
9:00 am	Super Why!		Electric Company (6–9 yrs.)		
9:30 am	Dinosaur Train (36 yrs.)		Anne of Green Gables (4–8 yrs.)		
10:00 am	Sesame Street (2–4 yrs.)				
11:00 am	Sid the Science Kid	For descriptions of these PBS Kids series provided by ETV, please go to www.scetv.org.			
11:30 am	WordWorld	Try, ploade go to will be a significant of the sign			
12:00 pm	SuperWhy!	The schedule for some of theses series that are good for pre-K-elementary students is listed in each <i>eMedia Update</i> . Look for "PBS Programs." (See pages 30 and			
12:30 pm	Barney & Friends		grams for September.)		
1:00 pm	Caillou		access PBS programs and keep n broadcast date (unless longer		
1:30 pm	Sid The Science Kid		eriod is specified).		
2:00 pm	Dinosaur Train	For more informati			
2:30 pm	The Cat In the Hat Knows A Lot About That!		on, contact ETV Education at 00-277-3245.		
3:00 pm	Curious George (3–6 yrs.)				
3:30 pm	CyberChase (5–9 yrs.)				
4:00 pm	Arthur				
4:30 pm	Word Girl				
5:00 pm	Wild Kratts		HIDS Result.		
5:30 pm	FETCH! WITH RUFF RUFFMAN		TV THAT TEACHES VIEW		

PBS Ready To Learn is supported by a cooperative agreement from the U.S. Department of Education, PR/Award Number R295A00002.

# SC Student Filmmaking Competition - Please Share Info Educator Input is Wanted as First-time Project Evolves!

The **SC Student Filmmaking Competition** is a joint endeavor between the SC Film Commission, the SC Department of Parks, Recreation and Tourism, and Trident Technical College. The purpose of the program is for SC high school students to create media projects related to the SCPRT's State Park system, introducing them to the joys of media arts and filmmaking.

SC high school students are encouraged to create a short film, using SCPRT's State Park system as a thematic element. Students must submit the film by a to-be-determined due date (Spring 2012) through a contest page on *SchoolTube*, which is a participating sponsor.

#### All entries must follow the following parameters:

- 1) Must be at least 45 seconds and no longer than 2 minutes, 30 seconds in duration.
- 2) The storyline or concept must relate to the contest theme: *Come Out and Play*. The prescribed theme is purposefully vague with students expected to use creativity in their interpretation.
- 3) At least one scene must be shot at a SC State Park with a shot of the SC State Park signage lasting at least 3 seconds in the film. (This can be anything with the park logo or name of park on it.) There are 45 state parks across our state. Participating students will be granted access free of charge to the park they choose in order to shoot the footage.

Once the Top Ten finalists are selected by a panel of independent filmmakers, educators, and PRT/Film Commission staff, these films will be shared across the state and nation with the public voting function being combined with judges' scores to select winners: First Prize - \$250, Second Prize - \$150, Third Prize - \$100.

For more information or to provide helpful feedback as this first competition evolves, please contact Tom Clark 803-737-0498 tclark@scprt.com or Brad Jayne 843-412-6923 brad@creativeforgeprodcutions.com.

ETV Channels with Programming Schools Can Use!						
etvi HD	*SCCHANNEL	etwworld				
ETV's main channel in high definition presenting national programs as well as regional and local interests.	The SC Channel (SCC) is dedicated to programs for and about South Carolina along with the best of	ETV World (ETVW) presents a local, national and international perspective on news and public affairs.				
(Referred to previously as ETV "open circuit" now listed in eMedia Update as	cooking, travel, gardening and how-to programming during the day.					
ETV-HD)						

To find the appropriate channel for your service area go to http://www.scetv.org/television/schedules.cfm.

Select your service provider and then click on "channels" to see where to tune in.

Also, view these channels via IP delivery through OnePlaceSC.

(Unless specified, ETV programming has one year fair-use educational rights from initial broadcast.)

### Web Talk with Michelle Flamos



Hello All – I hope that each of you has had a wonderful summer. We have been working hard on the new K–12 IMC channel and it's dissemination to you. The OnePlaceSC TV Guide is where to go to view the K–12 IMC channel in real time. Whatever is airing on the IMC at say 10:00 on Tuesday is actually what is airing at that time, just like you would have at home prior to DVR functions and start over. You can not fast forward, rewind or replay via

the TV Guide. If you see a program that you need prior to posting in *StreamlineSC* you will need to contact your Media Specialist or your district DES personnel. Through specialized equipment they can record it for you. It is important to note that there are a few titles that can only be accessed via the K–12 IMC. They are the **Colonial Williamsburg Electronic Field Trips, Prince William Network** offerings, LIVE **National Parks EFTs**, and **Teen Kids News**. We do not have rights to archive these via *StreamlineSC*. We are here to serve you! Contact me . . . **mflamos@scetv.org** or 803-737-0951 or call toll free 1-877-885-5272.

# Speaking of Schools – Radio Series Produced by SCDE

**Speaking of Schools**, the ETV Radio series that is produced by the State Department of Education and coordinated/hosted by Doug Keel, is on the Web at <a href="www.scetv.org/speakingofschools">www.scetv.org/speakingofschools</a>. Join Doug Keel to learn about key educational topics that are important to all education stakeholders in our state. A new **Speaking of Schools** program is posted by 3:30 p.m. on Mondays each week. This format allows listeners to access this important and informative program any time from anywhere . . . 24/7. And, all programs are archived on the site for your continued use! Listeners to the webcast programs can "subscribe" and have them delivered to their computer or ipod. Doug is a former teacher and principal who then worked for many years at the State Department of Education. As host of SOS, Doug shares a wide selection of education topics with audiences statewide. The **Speaking of Schools** short "minute" modules continue by broadcast on ETV Radio seven days a week from Labor Day through the first week of June and are also posted online after broadcast for ready access. To contact Doug, e-mail him at <a href="mailto:speakingofschools@scetv.org">speakingofschools@scetv.org</a>.

# SCDE Professional Development Series 2011–12

SC Department of Education (SCDE) Professional Development Series are produced by eMedia and ETV in partnership with department of education professionals who develop the important content to share with SC districts and schools. The programs are provided to educators in two ways: online in StreamlineSC and by IP delivery via the K-12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC). Go to www.OnePlaceSC.org to access TV Guide. (See page 5 in this update for information.) If you and your teachers have not accessed these free professional development resources archived in StreamlineSC, we encourage you to try that method this year as usage can be tracked for accountability. Plus . . . available 24/7, this resource is easy to use! If you don't have an account, go to www.streamlinesc; check right column to register. ALL SC educators may have an account. Each month eMedia will provide the schedule and content information in the eMedia Update (this publication). A grid with the full-year schedule of programs that are produced either monthly or quarterly is on page 22 in this eMedia Update and posted online at www.emedia.scetv.org. Look for "SCDE Professional Development Series." This grid only contains the dates available on the IMC. The programs will be posted in *StreamlineSC* within days of this date. The important content information can only be found in the online monthly eMedia Updates. This information is listed by series title such as ESOL Information Updates, Teaching and Learning Language Collaborative, Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshops, The State of Gifted and Talented in SC, and Pathways to Graduation. Remember these are only the regularly scheduled programs - NEW programs are added that are not on this grid so watch the eMedia Update for this information!

# SCDE Professional Development Series 2011-12 (Unlimited Rights)

The content professionals at the SC Department of Education and other educational partners develop these professional development programs working with eMedia and ETV. This grid contains the monthly or quarterly programs that are produced on a regular basis. There are other PD resources provided by SCDE that are not part of this grid so please check the monthly eMedia Update found at www.emedia.scetv.org to find out about those additional resources.

ALL SCDE Professional Development Series provided on IMC (Instructional Media Channel) and archived online in StreamlineSC.

#### **ARTiculation LIVE!**

Provides information on current topics and initiatives for all grade levels in the visual and performing arts. SCDE contact: Scot Hockman

#### shockman@ed.sc.gov

3:00-4:00 pm channel IMC September 14, 2011 October 12, 2011 November 16, 2011 February 15, 2012 March 14, 2012 April 25, 2012 May 16, 2012

#### 3:00-4:00 pm channel IMC

September 21, 2011 (repeat) October 19, 2011 (repeat) November 23, 2011 (repeat) February 22, 2012 (repeat) March 21, 2012 (repeat) May 2, 2012 (repeat) May 23, 2012 (repeat)

#### **Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshops**

Provides information and updates for guidance and career educators on all grade levels. SCDE Contact: Dr. Ray Davis rbdavis@ed.sc.gov.

#### 2:00-3:15 pm channel IMC

August 23, 2011 September 13, 2011 October 11, 2011 November 8, 2011 January 10, 2012 February 14, 2012 March 13, 2012 April 10, 2012 May 8, 2012

#### 2:00-3:15 pm channel IMC

August 30, 2011 (repeat) September 20, 2011 (repeat) October 18, 2011 (repeat) November 15, 2011 (repeat) January 17, 2012 (repeat) February 21, 2012 (repeat) March 20, 2012 (repeat) April 17, 2012 (repeat) May 15, 2012 (repeat)

#### School Health, Nutrition and Physical Fitness - Making It Happen!

Provides information related to coordinated school health programs, including health education, physical education and nutrition services. SCDE Contact: Lynn Hammond Ihammond@ed.sc.gov.

#### 11:30 am-12:30 pm channel IMC

November 10, 2011 December 15, 2011 February 9, 2012 March 8, 2012 April 12, 2012

#### 11:30 am-12:30 pm channel IMC

November 17, 2011 (repeat) January 5, 2012 (repeat) February 16, 2012 (repeat) March 15, 2012 (repeat) April 19, 2012 (repeat)

#### **Special Education Updates**

Provides information on key issues and updates for special education coordinators, SCDE Contact: Tarry McGovern tbmcgove@ed.sc.gov.

#### 3:00-4:00 pm channel IMC

September 19, 2011 October 17, 2011 November 21, 2011 February 13 2012 March 19, 2012 April 30, 2012

3:00-4:00 pm channel IMC September 26, 2011 (repeat) October 24, 2011 (repeat) November 28, 2011 (repeat) February 20, 2012 (repeat) March 26, 2012 (repeat) May 7, 2012 (repeat)

#### **Literacy Matters**

Provides important information about literacy in SC schools. SCDE Contact:: Jennifer Brown jengirl1961@gmail.com.

#### 12:00-1:00 pm channel IMC

September 27, 2011 November 15, 2011 February 21, 2012 April 24, 2012

#### 12:00-1:00 pm channel IMC

October 4, 2011 (repeat) November 22, 2011 (repeat) February 28, 2012 (repeat) May 1, 2012 (repeat)

#### Montessori On The Move In SC

Provides information about Montessori education as a school choice option for SC students. SCDE Contact: Ginny Riga griga@ed.sc.gov.

#### 12:00-1:00 pm channel IMC

12:00-1:00 pm channel IMC October 10, 2011 October 17, 2011 (repeat) December 19, 2011 (repeat) December 12, 2011 March 12, 2012 March 19, 2012 (repeat) May 14, 2012 May 21, 2012 (repeat)

#### **Pathways to Graduation**

Provides information for districts and schools about at-risk student strategies and innovations. SCDE Contact: John Lane jllane@ed.sc.gov.

#### 1:00-2:00 pm channel IMC

September 26, 2011 November 28, 2011 January 30, 2012 March 26, 2012 May 14, 2012

#### 1:00-2:00 pm channel IMC

October 3, 2011 (repeat) December 5, 2011 (repeat) February 6, 2012 (repeat) April 2, 2012 (repeat) May 21, 2012 (repeat)

#### **ESOL Information Updates**

Provides information on English Speakers of Other Languages/Title III issues and programs. SCDE Contact: Catherine Neff cneff@ed.sc.gov.

2:00-3:00 pm channel IMC 2:00-3:00 pm channel IMC September 29, 2011 October 6, 2011 (repeat) November 10, 2011 November 17, 2011 (repeat) February 9, 2012 February 16, 2012 (repeat) March 22, 2012 March 29, 2012 (repeat) May 10, 2012 (repeat) May 3, 2011

#### **Teaching and Language Learning Collaborative**

Provides information on curriculum and professional development for world language teachers. SCDE Contact: Ruta Couet rcouet@ed.sc.gov.

1:00-2:00 pm channel IMC 1:00-2:00 pm channel IMC September 13, 2011 September 20, 2011 (repeat) October 18, 2011 (repeat) October 11, 2011 November 8 2011 November 15, 2011 (repeat) January 10, 2012 January 17, 2012 (repeat) February 7, 2012 February 14, 2012 (repeat) March 13, 2012 (repeat) March 6, 2012 April 17, 2012 April 24, 2012 (repeat)

#### The State of Gifted and Talented in SC

Provides key information and updates, implementation ideas and sharing of strategies about Gifted and Talented. SCDE Contact: Rick Blanchard rblancha@ed.sc.gov.

2:00-3:00 pm channel IMC 2:00-3:00 pm channel IMC September 2, 2011 September 9, 2011 (repeat) September 23, 2011 September 30, 2011 (repeat) October 21, 2011 October 28, 2011 (repeat) December 9, 2011 (repeat) December 2, 2011 January 20, 2012 January 27, 2012 (repeat) February 17, 2012 February 24, 2012 (repeat) March 16, 2012 March 23, 2012 (repeat) April 27, 2012 May 4, 2012 (repeat) May 18, 2012 May 25, 2012 (repeat)

#### SC State Museum - Resources for Educators

Provides information to educators on the resources available and how they can be utilized. Contact: Tom Falvey tom.falvey@scmuseum.org.

2:00-3:00 pm channel IMC

October 5, 2011 November 2, 2011 November 30, 2011 February 8, 2012 March 7, 2012 April 4, 2012 May 9, 2012

#### 2:00-3:00 pm channel IMC

October 12, 2011 (repeat) November 9, 2011 (repeat) December 7, 2011 (repeat) February 15, 2012 (repeat) March 14, 2012 (repeat) April 11, 2012 (repeat) May 16, 2012 (repeat)

#### FAQ's

- What's eMedia? That's ITV's new name eMedia
- What's the IMC channel? IMC stands for K-12 Instructional Media Channel, which replaces satellite delivery
- How do I access the IMC? Go to OnePlaceSC.org to find schedule of streaming content by IP delivery
- What about online in StreamlineSC? ALL SCDE PD programs are posted ASAP after initial air date on IMC
- Are there other PD programs provided? Yes, go to the eMedia Update to find info - www.emedia.scetv.org
- How do I find out about the content of SCDE PD programs? Content descriptions are listed each month in the monthly eMedia Update - look for series title
- Who do I contact if I have questions? For content questions see contact email beside series; For access questions eMedia 877-885-5272 or ETV Education 800-277-3245

Other programs will be announced in the monthly eMedia Update. ALL provided in IMC and StreamlineSC.

# Teaching & Learning Language Collaborative (TLLC): LinguaFolio®: Can-Do Language Learning

The NEW program modules for 2011–12 provided in the TLLC series will air one a month on the IMC, but the **first five are already posted online in** *StreamlineSC* **for access**. These five modules are entitled: *TLLC – LinguaFolio®: Can-Do Language Learning.* LinguaFolio® is a standards-based tool for language learners. It includes self-directed formative assessment as well as record of ongoing learner progress. It gives a comprehensive view of learner proficiency levels based on evidence and external assessments. For info, contact Ruta Couet **rcouet@ed.sc.gov**.

#### <u>LinguaFolio®: Can-Do Language Learning 1:00–2:00 p.m. on IMC (Unlimited rights)</u>

**Module 1 – The Framework** Sept. 13, repeats Sept. 20

This module is an overview of LinguaFolio®, providing information on its origins, the principles on which it is based, the three components, and the benefits for both instructors and learners.

Module 2 – Goal Setting and Autonomous Learning Oct. 11, repeats Oct. 18

In this module viewers will learn how to set up a learning environment that is conducive to independent learning, what criteria to use to set class goals and how to guide learners to set their own, and the role of reflection in both teaching and learning.

Module 3 – Interculturality Nov. 8, repeats Nov. 15

In this module viewers will learn the current culture framework, the difference between culture and interculturality, how learners become interculturally competent, and how learners can document their progress in interculturality.

Module 4 - Implementing LinguaFolio® Jan. 10, repeats Jan. 17

In this module viewers will learn how to develop their own personal LinguaFolio®, how to reflect on their own instructional and assessment practices, and to develop a plan for implementation with their classes

Module 5 - Perspectives from the Field Feb. 7, repeats Feb. 14

In this module viewers will hear the experience of world language teachers who have been implementing LinguaFolio® at the elementary, middle and high school levels.

# The State of Gifted & Talented in SC - Monthly PD Series

Hosted by Rick Blanchard, SCDE's Gifted and Talented Initiatives, **The State of Gifted and Talented in SC**, provides key information and updates, implementation ideas and sharing of strategies about Gifted and Talented. For more information, contact Rick at **rblancha@ed.sc.gov**.

#### **September 2nd Edition**

Sept. 2, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC

Repeats Sept. 9, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also access in StreamlineSC

The first program for 2011-12 school year will feature State Updates, GT funding, Provisos, Important Dates, GT Regulations update, New Videos for Professional Development, and Frequently Asked Questions. The power point presentation used in this program will be posted along with the program in *StreamlineSC*. Be sure to join Rick Blanchard as we start off a new school year!

#### **September 23rd Edition**

Sept. 23, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC

Repeats Sept. 30, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also access in StreamlineSC

The second program for 2011-12 will provide State Updates, GT Regulations update, Videos Series listing and access, GT Coordinator Manual (Draft), Frequently Asked Questions, and GT Three Year Plans – first step. See "SCDE Professional Development Series 2011-12" grid on page 22 in this update for a list of all program dates planned for this school year and plan ahead to access!

# Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshops 2011–12

This popular series, now in its 12<sup>th</sup> season of service to SC educators, is coordinated and hosted by Dr. Ray Davis, SCDE Office of Career and Technology Education. For more information on content, please contact him at **rbdavis@ed.sc.gov**.

<u>Aug. 23 edition repeats</u>: Aug. 30, 2:00–3:15 p.m. and Sept. 7, 1:45–2:57 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

The August edition is relevant to the state's efforts to provide educational opportunities to students engaged in career decision making. Our continuing series Creating a Career with the Arts in Mind (Part Two) explores the fascinating world of diverse art careers through the eyes of famous South Carolina artists. This month's discussion will focus on careers that represent variations on career pathways to dance, theater, opera, orchestra, visual arts, and others. SCDE's Scot Hockman joins host Dr. Ray Davis for a conversation on art careers you can use with parents, students, and colleagues. Next travel to the Lowcountry for "Modeling Career Guidance" to explore how Berkeley and Charleston County School Districts have partnered with Trident Technical College and business alliances to create "Trident Articulation" on such high demand careers as culinary arts, pre-engineering, and information technology. You don't want to miss the "yummy" offerings when we visit Trident's Culinary Institute of Charleston for Hospitality and Tourism careers! Are your students demanding career information on South Carolina's most popular career pathway . . . Health Sciences? SCDE's expert Nancy Allen will come to your rescue on "CTE SoundBites" with valuable resources for aspiring nurses, doctors, EMS, and other careers. Are you teaching your students about the value of "Transferable Skills?" Department of Motor Vehicle's Kevin Shwedo, formerly of Military Career Pathways for Today's Students fame, will offer another in the series of SCANS skills videos that can help your students better understand and develop transferable skills for tomorrow's workforce. Dr. Davis will update you on information to start your school year on the right foot and also share news on SC's Award Winning School Counselors, Career Specialists, and Regional Career Specialists who are all ready to assist you!

**Sept. 13 edition:** Sept. 13, 2:00–3:15 p.m. and Sept. 20, 2:00-3:15 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

Need quick, cost-efficient, professional development without requesting travel funds? PD that is guaranteed to fit in your busy schedule? Don't miss September's Carolina Careers! SCDE's Scot Hockman and Dr. Ray Davis will return with another program in Creating a Career with the Arts in Mind (Part Two). This month, they explore how technology is changing careers in art. The art panel will offer you a valuable insight to art careers through the eyes of famous South Carolina artists. We'll then travel just south to Orangeburg-Calhoun Technical College (O-C Tech) to learn how they developed their rigorous programs of study in Mechatronics on "Modeling Career Guidance." You'll hear from college-bound K-12 students taking dual credit and concurrent enrollment courses at O-C Tech to get the inside track on SC's high tech jobs! Having trouble relating the importance of the SCANS skill of "Initiative and Self-Direction" to your students? Rick Hendrix Motor Sports and Trident Education Foundation's Brad Davis can help you! Mr. Davis weaves a clear argument for how to be ready for tomorrow's jobs through personal improvement and how to strive for balanced life roles. This is "must-see" for NASCAR and auto racing fans who will marvel at Mr. Davis' avocation of car racing! "Book Talk" kicks into gear with SCDE's with Wofford O'Sullivan who reviews Matthew Crawford's fascinating book, Shop Class as Soulcraft. Invite your CTE faculty to join you for this one and see why Publishers Weekly named his book as one of their Top Ten Books of 2009. Host Dr. Ray Davis will also preview OCATE's first virtual Fall Professional Development Update via eMedia and help you prepare for Career Development Month coming in November. Watch, listen, learn with Carolina Careers and eMedia!

# **Special Education Updates**

Sept. 19, 3:00-4:00 p.m. IMC

Repeats Sept. 26, 3:00–4:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

This first program for the new school year will provide important information from SCDE's Office of Exceptional Children. Coordinated by Michelle Bishop, this series provides information on key issues and updates for special education coordinators. This first program for 2011–12 will focus on the top 10 issues related to IEP development and implementation. Suggestions will be provided for developing connected and compliant IEPs. SCDE Contact: Tarry McGovern tbmcgove@ed.sc.gov.

# **Literacy Matters – NEW Title for SCDE PD Series!**

Sept. 27, 12:00-1:00 p.m. IMC

Repeats Oct. 4, 12:00–1:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

Hosted by Jennifer Brown, SCDE Literacy Specialist, our Literacy professional development series has a new name! Literacy Matters first program for the 2011–12 school year will be entitled *The 2011–2012 Research Study - High Progress Literacy Classrooms*. This presentation is the first of a series to discuss the topic of High Progress Literacy Classrooms. During the 2011–12 school year, Literacy Specialists in the Unit of Literacy and Early Learning will focus their efforts on helping supported K–12 schools to understand and implement two critical elements of high-progress literacy classrooms: 1) processes for significantly increasing the time students engage in reading and writing in classrooms to closely reflect the time students spend reading and writing in high-progress classrooms, and 2) increasing the availability of texts in classrooms to closely reflect the number and quality of texts in high-progress classrooms to ensure that students always have interesting, manageable materials available to select and read. For more information on content, please contact Jennifer Brown at jengirl1961@gmail.com.

# ESOL Information Updates – NEW for 2011–12

Sept. 29, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC

Repeats Oct. 6, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

The September 2011 ESOL Update will focus on how Lancaster County School District, a district with a relatively large number of English Learners (ELs) that has met AYP consistently for the Limited English Proficient (LEP) subgroup for the last several years, evaluates the effectiveness of their ESOL program. Lancaster County School District uses a variety of strategies that include a comprehensive review of student data and a collaborative effort within the classroom, school, and district office to use data to inform instruction and improve ESOL programs. Carolyn Jordan, ESOL Coordinator of Lancaster County School District, and Crystal Fields, Lead ESOL Teacher and recent winner of TESOL's International Award for Service and Scholarship, will discuss their district's ESOL program evaluation process. Lancaster County School District's success can certainly be duplicated in other districts across SC. District and school administrators, mainstream and ESOL teachers, and others working with ELs should watch to see Lancaster's program evaluation process that fuels the success of their ELs. For more information on content, contact Catherine Neff cneff@ed.sc.gov.

# Pathways to Graduation (PTG) 2011–12

Sept. 26, 1:00-2:00 p.m. IMC

Repeats Oct. 3, 1:00–2:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

This SCDE Professional Development series entitled **Pathways to Graduation (PTG)** aired for the first time in March and then in May 2011. The September broadcast of PTG will provide information on strategies that districts and schools may utilize to identify and meet the needs of their at-risk student population. Information will be provided on how to match intervention strategies with factors that tend to put students at risk of dropping out. Viewers will hear from school leaders who have been successful in reducing their dropout rate and improving their graduation rate. Districts and schools will find this broadcast especially useful. This program will also provide information designed to help schools continue their compliance with the at-risk student component of the EEDA. For information on content, contact Dr. John Lane at **jllane@ed.sc.gov.** 

## **ARTiculation LIVE! – NEW PD for Arts Educators**

Sept. 14, 3:00-4:00 p.m. IMC

Repeats Sept. 21, 3:00-4:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

This South Carolina Department of Education professional development series provides information on current topics and initiatives on all grade levels in the visual and performing arts. The September 2011 edition will provide information on the application of the SC Academic Standards for Media Arts and the application of the standards in dance, music, theatre, and visual arts, including the Media Arts Curriculum Support Guide. Join host Scot Hockman and his special guests Frank Baker, Media Consultant; Betsy Newman, SCETV Producer; and Josh Drews, Visual Arts Teacher for this first program of the new school year! For information, contact Scot Hockman, shockman@ed.sc.gov.

# **USDE Programs – Posted in StreamlineSC**

NOT broadcast; only available online in *StreamlineSC* (Unlimited rights)

The U.S. Department of Education provides programs periodically that can be accessed online in *StreamlineSC*. Two programs were added this summer: **Preparing Teachers to Lead and Succeed: Emporia State University** and **A Teacher's Guide to Fixing NCLB**. Look for programs by USDE then individual title.

**Preparing Teachers to Lead and Succeed: Emporia State University** spotlights an institution that has a proven strategy for instilling new teacher candidates with the knowledge, skills, resources, and fortitude to lead and succeed in the 21<sup>st</sup> century classroom. At Emporia, Kansas, home of the National Teachers Hall of Fame, the Teachers College is the crown jewel of the school. See how this is done in this new video.

A Teacher's Guide to Fixing NCLB was written by Laurie Calvert, a Teaching Ambassador Fellow in residence at the U.S. Department of Education. It offers a vision that strengthens teaching, narrows achievement gaps, raises standards, and prepares all students for colleges and careers in a global economy.



# Newsy

## **Notes**

- Last May we traveled with the ETV crew to several schools to tape segments for programs we are producing. Thank you to all the administrators, school staffs, teachers, students, parents, and community partners for your hospitality and hard work to make our programs a success! It was great to visit Macedonia Middle School and Cherokee Trail Elementary School. We see why you were selected to showcase as Palmetto Gold Schools!
- Congratulations to Dr. Ray Davis, SCDE Career and Technology Education, eMedia producer Warren Wise and ETV editor Elaine Cooper for the production of a great program entitled SC's Military Career Pathways (MCP101) Initiatives. Look for a preview of the program in Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshops and find it in StreamlineSC and Career Aisle on Knowitall.org. Thanks to everyone for their great work on this program.
- A Goodbye . . . Unfortunately for his colleagues in eMedia and ETV, Warren Wise left us to go back to the classroom. We wish him great success teaching science at Alcorn Middle School in Richland School District One. Warren was part of the ITV team for just over three years and he made strong contributions to our team, including his special performance in The ITV Office video 2010! His favorite saying was . . ."Good to Go!" but we wish he hadn't taken it literally! We look for big things from Warren and know his students will love him!



# "SPLASH" Week Block Feed for September 19-October 12

Series: Lesson Title	Cat. No.	Date	Start	End	Ch.
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1900-1907	2497-0001	Oct. 5	9:00 AM	9:29 AM	IMC
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1908-1918	2497-0001	Oct. 5	9:34 AM	10:03 AM	IMC
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1919-1928	2497-0002	Oct. 5	10:08 AM	10:36 AM	IMC
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1929-1943	2497-0004	Oct. 5	10:41 AM	11:10 AM	IMC
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1944-1952	2497-0005	Oct. 5	11:15 AM	11:43 AM	IMC
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1953-1963	2497-0006	Oct. 6	9:00 AM	9:29 AM	IMC
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1964-1973	2497-0007	Oct. 6	9:34 AM	10:03 AM	IMC
20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY: 1974-1999	2497-0008	Oct. 6	10:08 AM	10:36 AM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: FREEDOM & REPRESSION	2183-0001	Sept. 26	9:30 AM	9:48 AM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: THE GROWTH OF	2183-0002	Sept. 26	9:53 AM	10:11 AM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: IDEAS OF FREEDOMAMERICA	2183-0003	Sept. 26	10:16 AM	10:35 AM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: FREEDOM & LOSS	2183-0004	Sept. 26	10:40 AM	10:55 AM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: FREEDOM'S IRONY: TRAILS	2183-0005	Sept. 26	11:00 AM	11:18 AM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: FREEDOM & JUSTICE	2183-0006	Sept. 26	11:23 AM	11:42 AM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: FREEDOMS GAINED & LOST	2183-0007	Sept. 26	11:47 AM	12:04 PM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: FREEDOM MARCHES INTO	2183-0008	Sept. 26	12:09 PM	12:26 PM	IMC
AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM: FREE AT LAST? WWII & AFTER	2183-0009	Sept. 26	12:31 PM	12:50 PM	IMC
BECOMING A BETTER ME: WISE OWL SAYS: WHEN TELLING ISN'T	3082-0001	Sept. 20	9:00 AM	9:13 AM	IMC
BECOMING A BETTER ME: FEELING GOOD ABOUT ME: BUILDING	3082-0002	Sept. 20	9:18 AM	9:32 AM	IMC
BECOMING A BETTER ME: TIME OUT ON ANGER:SELF-CONTROL	3082-0003	Sept. 20	9:37 AM	9:54 AM	IMC
BECOMING A BETTER ME: ARE YOU A BULLY?	3082-0004	Sept. 20	9:59 AM	10:13 AM	IMC
BECOMING A BETTER ME: DON'T STAND BY	3082-0005	Sept. 20	10:18 AM	10:33 AM	IMC
BECOMING A BETTER ME: FIVE WAYS TO STOP A BULLY	3082-0006	Sept. 20	10:38 AM	10:53 AM	IMC
BECOMING A BETTER ME: HELP! I AM A BULLY BECOMING A BETTER ME: MY BEST ME: ALL ABOUT SELF-ESTEEM	3082-0007	Sept. 20	10:58 AM	11:12 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: FIVE LIFETEENS	3082-0008 3083-0001	Sept. 20	11:17 AM 10:55 AM	11:31 AM 11:22 AM	IMC IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: FIVE LIFETEENS BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: DRAMA QUEENS	3083-0001	Sept. 21 Sept. 21	10.55 AM	11:47 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: DRAWA QUEENS  BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: COPING WITH	3083-0002	Sept. 21	11:52 AM	12:17 PM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: STANDING TALL	3083-0004	Sept. 21	12:22 PM	12:47 PM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: SURVIVING PEER	3083-0005	Sept. 21	12:52 PM	1:14 PM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: HOW RUDE!	3083-0006	Sept. 21	1:19 PM	1:39 PM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: MAKING GOOD	3083-0007	Sept. 21	1:44 PM	2:03 PM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL:STUDY, PART ONE		Sept. 21	2:08 PM	2:28 PM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL:STUDY, PART TWO		Sept. 21	2:33 PM	2:51 PM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: CHOKING GAME	3083-0010	Sept. 22	9:00 AM	9:20 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: TEENAGER	3083-0011	Sept. 22	9:25 AM	9:42 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: BECOMING AN	3083-0012	Sept. 22	9:47 AM	10:08 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: DEVELOPING	3083-0013	Sept. 22	10:13 AM	10:32 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: THE POWER OF	3083-0014	Sept. 22	10:37 AM	10:58 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: CONNECT THE	3083-0015	Sept. 22	11:02 AM	11:19 AM	IMC
BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL: WHAT TYPE OF?	3083-0016	Sept. 22	11:24 AM	11:43 AM	IMC
BULLYING AND CYBER SAFETY: B CAREFUL WHEN U TEXT	3712-0001	Sept. 27	9:00 AM	9:20 AM	IMC
BULLYING AND CYBER SAFETY: THINK BEFORE YOU CLICK	3712-0002	Sept. 27	9:25 AM	9:50 AM	IMC
BULLYING AND CYBER SAFETY: BULLY BYSTANDERS	3712-0003	Sept. 27	9:55 AM	10:13 AM	IMC
CONNECT WITH KIDS AT-RISK: FAT CHANCE: TEEN OBESITY	3111-0001	Oct. 4	1:05 PM	1:23 PM	IMC
CONNECT WITH KIDS AT PICK: BODY IMAGE OBSESSION	3111-0002	Oct. 4	1:28 PM	1:46 PM	IMC
CONNECT WITH KIDS AT PICK: DRINKING & DRIVING KILLS	3111-0003	Oct. 4	1:51 PM	2:09 PM	IMC
CONNECT WITH KIDS AT-RISK: BULLYCIDE & VERBAL ABUSE CONNECT WITH KIDS AT-RISK: CYBERSTALKING & BULLYING	3111-0004 3111-0005	Oct. 4 Oct. 4	2:14 PM 2:37 PM	2:32 PM 2:54 PM	IMC
CONNECT WITH KIDS AT-RISK: CTBERSTALKING & BOLLTING CONNECT WITH KIDS AT-RISK: STOPPING VERBAL BULLYING	3111-0005	Oct. 4	2:59 PM	3:18 PM	IMC IMC
CONSTITUTION DAY AT THE SC STATE HOUSE2009	2011-0001	Sept. 19	6:00 PM	8:06 PM	IMC
CONSTITUTION DAY AT THE SC STATE HOUSE2010	2011-0001	Sept. 19	8:12 PM	10:23 PM	IMC
CONSTITUTION DAY AT THE SC STATE HOUSE2011	2011-0002	Sept. 16	11:00 AM	2:00 PM	IMC
CONSTITUTION DAY AT THE SC STATE HOUSE2011	2011-0003	Sept. 23	11:00 AM	2:00 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOS: JIM HARRISON		Sept. 20	6:00 PM	6:14 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOs:GOODWIN	1364-0002	Sept. 20	6:19 PM	6:34 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOs: MARY WHITE	1364-0003	Sept. 20	6:39 PM	6:54 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOs: LYSSA HARVEY	1364-0004	Sept. 20	6:59 PM	7:11 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOs: RENEE BYRD	1364-0005	Sept. 20	7:16 PM	7:31 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOs:GOFF	1364-0006	Sept. 20	7:36 PM	7:52 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOs:DUGGAN	1364-0007	Sept. 20	7:57 PM	8:10 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOs: PHILIP MORRIS		Sept. 7	1:15 PM	1:29 PM	IMC
CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOS: PHILIP MORRIS		Sept. 20	8:15 PM	8:29 PM	IMC
DISCOVERING SCIENCE: PROGRAMS #14-24	9701-0002	Sept. 20	8:00 AM	9:00 AM	IMC
ENVIRONMENTAL ED: LESSONS 1-11	2640-0001	Sept. 21	6:00 PM	7:06 PM	IMC

















# "SPLASH" Week Block Feed for September 19-October 12

ENVIRONMENTAL ED. LESSONS 1-2:0 EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: NEW DIETARY GUIDELINES  3151-0002  59pt. 28 90.0 AM 90.0 AM 952 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: PORTION CONTROL  3151-0002  59pt. 28 90.0 AM 952 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: PORTION CONTROL  3151-0003  59pt. 28 957 AM 1043 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: PORTING IN AMERICA  3151-0003  59pt. 28 957 AM 1043 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RIGHER AT THE WHEEL  3151-0004  59pt. 28 957 AM 1043 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RIGHER AT THE WHEEL  3151-0005  59pt. 28 10:23 AM 10:34 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RIGHER AT THE WHEEL  3151-0005  59pt. 28 10:23 AM 10:34 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES HEROENEY 371-0001  59pt. 28 11:35 AM 11:35 AM 11:35 AM 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES LESSONS 1-10 50C EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10 10C EXPLORING HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10 10C EXPLORING HEROEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SHIRIG, A: MERICA, A: M	Series: Lesson Title	Cat. No.	Date	Start	End	Ch.
EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: PORTION CONTROL  3151-0002  Sept. 28  957 AM  MC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: VERWING HIT IN AMERICA?  3151-0003  Sept. 28  957 AM  1023 AM  1034 MIMC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RORM A TO ZZZS: WHAT TEENS  3151-0004  Sept. 28  1023 AM  1023 AM  1034 MIMC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RORM A TO ZZZS: WHAT TEENS  3151-0005  Sept. 28  1024 MIMC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RORM A TO ZZZS: WHAT TEENS  3151-0005  Sept. 28  1024 MIMC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RORM A TO ZZZS: WHAT TEENS  3151-0006  Sept. 28  1024 MIMC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RORM A TO ZZZS: WHAT TEENS  3151-0006  Sept. 28  1024 MIMC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: LESSONS HAME  1051-0007  FORGOTTEN FOLINDER: THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  3171-0001  Sept. 31  1057 MIMC GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  3171-0001  Sept. 28  1058 MIMC GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  3171-0001  Sept. 28  1058 MIMC GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  3171-0001  Sept. 28  1059 MIMC GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  3171-0001  Sept. 28  1059 MIMC GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  3171-0001  Sept. 28  1059 MIMC GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  3171-0001  Sept. 28  1059 MIMC HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10  3850-9000  Sept. 28  1059 MIMC HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10  SEPT. 28  1059 MIMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: STANLAN  1050 MIMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: EMERGENCE  3713-0002  Sept. 28  1057 PM  1057 MIMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: EMERGENCE  3713-0003  Sept. 28  1057 PM  1057 MIMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: ENAL MIMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: ENAL MIMC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: ENAL MIMC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: ENAL MIMC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: SPAINL  1050 MIMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA. A: ENAL MIMC HISTORY OF HI	ENVIRONMENTAL ED: LESSONS 12-20	2640-0002	Sept. 21	7:11 PM	8:21 PM	IMC
EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: PORTION CONTROL  3151-0002  Sept. 28  929 AM  MC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: OVERWEIGHT IN AMERICA  3151-0003  Sept. 28  957 AM  1023 AM  1034 AM  MC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: FROM A TO ZZZTS: WHAT TEENS  3151-0004  Sept. 28  1048 AM  MC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RISE AND A TO ZZZTS: WHAT TEENS  3151-0005  Sept. 28  1048 AM  1040 AM  MC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: ITS REVER TOO LATE: STOPPING  3151-0005  Sept. 28  1048 AM  1130 AM  1130 AM  MC EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: ITS REVER TOO LATE: STOPPING  3151-0006  Sept. 28  1048 AM  1130 AM	EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: NEW DIETARY GUIDELINES	3151-0001	•	9:00 AM	9:24 AM	IMC
EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: RSUEP AT THE WHEEL:	EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: PORTION CONTROL	3151-0002	Sept. 28	9:29 AM	9:52 AM	IMC
EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: ASLEEP AT THE WHEEL: 3151-0005 Sept. 28 11:09 AM 11:33 AM IMC FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY 3715-0001 Sept. 21 1:09 AM 11:33 AM IMC FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY 3715-0001 Sept. 21 8:33 PM IMC FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY 3715-0002 Sept. 21 8:33 PM IMC FORGOTTEN FOUNDER: THE STORY OF CHARLES PINICKNEY 3717-0001 Sept. 21 10:39 PM IMC GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE OTIVE AND FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY AND FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: AND FAIRFA	EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: OVERWEIGHT IN AMERICA?	3151-0003	Sept. 28	9:57 AM	10:18 AM	IMC
EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES, ITS NEVER TOO LATE: STOPPING. 3151-0008 Sept. 28 1.199 AM 11:38 AM IMC FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY 315-0001 Sept. 21 8:27 PM IMC FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY 315-0002 Sept. 21 9:33 PM 10:33 PM IMC FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: PAPER AIRPLANE 3715-0002 Sept. 21 9:33 PM 10:33 PM IMC FORGOTTEN FOUNDER: THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY 3717-0001 Sept. 21 11:57 AM IMC FORGOTTEN FOUNDER: THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY 3717-0001 Sept. 21 10:39 PM IMC FORGOTTEN FOUNDER: THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY 3717-0001 Sept. 21 10:39 PM IMC FORGOTTEN FOUNDER: THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY 3717-0001 Sept. 22 10:10 PM 12:57 PM IMC FAIRTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10 3850-9000 Sept. 22 10:10 PM 12:57 PM IMC FAIRTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10 3850-9000 Sept. 22 10:10 PM 12:57 PM IMC FAIRTHY OF CHARLES FINCKNEY 3713-0003 Sept. 28 10:14 SAM 12:15 PM IMC FAIRTHY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. EMERICE 3713-0003 Sept. 28 12:25 PM IMC FINCKNEY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0003 Sept. 28 12:25 PM IMC FINCKNEY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0003 Sept. 28 12:45 PM 3:15 PM IMC FINCKNEY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0003 Sept. 28 2:09 PM IMC FINCKNEY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0005 Sept. 28 2:09 PM IMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0005 Sept. 28 2:09 PM IMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0005 Sept. 28 2:09 PM IMC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0007 Sept. 29 3:03 AM 10:00 AM IMC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3713-0007 Sept. 29 3:03 AM 10:00 AM IMC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3714-0001 Sept. 29 3:00 AM 10:00 AM IMC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3714-0001 Sept. 29 3:00 AM 10:00 AM IMC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A. ENGENCIER. 3714-0001 Sept. 29 10:01 AM 10:04	EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: FROM A TO ZZZ'S: WHAT TEENS	3151-0004	Sept. 28	10:23 AM	10:43 AM	IMC
FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: PAPER AIRPLANE FAIRFAX NETWORK -	EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: ASLEEP AT THE WHEEL:	3151-0005	Sept. 28	10:48 AM	11:04 AM	IMC
FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: PAPER AIRPLANE 3715-0002	EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES: IT'S NEVER TOO LATE: STOPPING	3151-0006	Sept. 28	11:09 AM	11:38 AM	IMC
FORGOTTEN FOUNDER - THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY FORGOTTEN FORD THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY FOR THE STORY OF BLACH ACHEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EMERGENCE  STATISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPRESSION  STATISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPRESSION  STATISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A NEW AGE HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPANIS  STATISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPANIS  STATISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPANIS  STATISTORY OF	FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY: WE CAN FLY	3715-0001	Sept. 21		9:27 PM	IMC
FORGOTTEN FOUNDER: -THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY  GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE CIVIL WAR: LESSONS 1-10  GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE COLOR THE CAMPAIGN CAMPAI		3715-0002	•	9:33 PM	10:33 PM	IMC
GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE CIVIL WAR: LESSONS 1-10   3650-9000   Sept. 2   30.9 M   11:28 AM   IMC   HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10   3650-9000   Sept. 2   30.9 M   12:28 M   IMC   HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10   3650-9000   Sept. 22   81.0 PM   3.36 PM   IMC   MISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EMERGENCE   3713-0001   Sept. 28   11:45 AM   12:15 PM   IMC   IMC   MISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EMERGENCE   3713-0002   Sept. 28   12:27 PM   12:57 PM   IMC						_
HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 1-10   3650-9000   Sept. 22   1:02 PM   18:35 PM   MC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SettlingAmerica   3713-0001   Sept. 28   1:45 AM   12:15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE RIGHT   3713-0003   Sept. 28   12:21 PM   12:15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE RIGHT   3713-0003   Sept. 28   12:57 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE RIGHT   3713-0005   Sept. 28   12:57 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE RIGHT   3713-0005   Sept. 28   2:45 PM   2:51 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPERSION   3713-0005   Sept. 28   2:45 PM   3:15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVIL RIGHTS   3713-0007   Sept. 28   3:21 PM   3:51 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPERSION   3713-0007   Sept. 28   3:21 PM   3:51 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: AS PAINH   3714-0001   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   9:30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: AS PAINH   3714-0001   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   9:30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: AS PAINH   3714-0002   Sept. 29   9:06 AM   0:06 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MISTOR			•			
HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES: LESSONS 11-01   3650-9000   Sept. 28   11-145 AM   12-15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EMERGENCE 3713-0001   Sept. 28   11-145 AM   12-15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: HER FIGHT 3713-0002   Sept. 28   12-21 PM   12-51 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: HER FIGHT 3713-0003   Sept. 28   12-35 PM   12-27 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BLACKS 3713-0004   Sept. 28   2-39 PM   2-39 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CPERESSION 3713-0005   Sept. 28   2-45 PM   3-15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CPERESSION 3713-0006   Sept. 28   2-45 PM   3-15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CPERESSION 3713-0007   Sept. 28   3-57 PM   3-15 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CPERESSION 3714-0001   Sept. 29   3-90 AM   3-30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPANISH 3714-0002   Sept. 29   3-90 AM   3-30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CHIEVEMENT IN SAMERICA, A: CHIEVEME						
HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SettlingAmerica   3713-0001   Sept. 28   12:45 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE FIGHT   3713-0003   Sept. 28   12:57 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE FIGHT   3713-0004   Sept. 28   12:57 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE FIGHT   3713-0005   Sept. 28   20:97 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: LOPERSISION   3713-0006   Sept. 28   20:97 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVIL RIGHTS   3713-0007   Sept. 28   32:1 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVIL RIGHTS   3713-0007   Sept. 28   32:1 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPAIN   3713-0007   Sept. 28   32:1 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: AS PAINSH   3714-0001   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   9:30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: AS PAINSH   3714-0001   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   9:30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: AS PAINSH   3714-0001   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   9:30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: AS INTERVENTIAL OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   9:30 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 29   10:12 AM   10:42 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 29   10:12 AM   10:42 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 29   10:12 AM   10:42 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 29   10:23 6 PM   10:64 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANICA CHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 29   10:24 AM   11:34 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 20   10:36 AM   10:04 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 20   10:36 AM   10:04 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVILERIO   Sept. 20   10:05 AM   1						
HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EMERĞENCE  3713-0002  Sept. 28  12:21 PM  12:51 PM  IMC  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BLACKS  3713-0004  Sept. 28  Sept. 28  13:33 PM  2:03 PM  IMC  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BLACKS  3713-0006  Sept. 28  Sept. 28  13:33 PM  2:03 PM  IMC  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPRESSION  3713-0006  Sept. 28  Sept. 28  2:45 PM  3:15 PM  IMC  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPRESSION  3713-0006  Sept. 28  Sept. 28  3:45 PM  IMC  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A NEW AGE  3713-0008  Sept. 29  3:57 PM  4:27 PM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A NEW AGE  3714-0001  Sept. 29  3:36 PM  10:06 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A NEW AGE  3714-0002  Sept. 29  3:36 AM  10:06 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A. EMERĞES  3714-0003  Sept. 29  3:36 AM  10:06 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EMERĞES  3714-0004  Sept. 29  10:48 AM  11:18 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CULTUREN  SEPT. 29  11:24 AM  11:54 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CULTUREN  SEPT. 29  11:24 AM  11:54 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CULTUREN  SEPT. 29  11:24 AM  11:54 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CULTUREN  SEPT. 29  11:24 AM  11:54 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CULTUREN  SEPT. 29  11:24 AM  11:54 AM  IMC  HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN'S  2454-0003  COL. 10  10:09 AM  10:37 AM  10:00 AM  10:37 AM  10:00 AM  10:37 AM  10:42 PM  10:42			•			
HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: LELACKS 3713-0003 Sept. 28 12:57 PM 1:27 PM MC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: LFOR EQUALITY 3713-0005 Sept. 28 2:09 PM 1:23 PM MC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVIL RIGHTS 3713-0005 Sept. 28 2:09 PM 1:23 PM MC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVIL RIGHTS 3713-0007 Sept. 28 3:21 PM 3:51 PM MC HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVIL RIGHTS 3713-0007 Sept. 28 3:21 PM 3:51 PM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A: SPANISH 3714-0001 Sept. 29 9:03 AM 10:06 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPANISH 3714-0001 Sept. 29 9:03 AM 10:06 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: LEMERGES 3714-0004 Sept. 29 10:12 AM 11:18 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: LEMERGES 3714-0004 Sept. 29 10:48 AM 11:18 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. CHITZENS 3714-0005 Sept. 29 10:48 AM 11:18 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. CULTURE 3714-0007 Sept. 29 10:48 AM 11:18 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. CULTURE 3714-0007 Sept. 29 10:48 AM 11:18 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. CULTURE 3714-0006 Sept. 29 10:48 AM 11:18 AM MC HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. CULTURE 3714-0006 Sept. 29 10:49 AM 11:18 AM MC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. WOMEN'S L. 2454-0000 Oct. 10 10:09 AM 10:37 AM MC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. WOMEN'S L. 2454-0000 Oct. 10 10:09 AM 10:37 AM MC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. BEGINL WOMEN'S L. 2454-0000 Oct. 10 10:09 AM 10:37 AM MC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. BEGINL WOMEN'S L. 2454-0000 Oct. 10 10:09 AM 10:37 AM MC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. BEGINL WOMEN'S L. 2454-0000 Oct. 10 10:09 AM 10:37 AM MC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. BEGINL WOMEN'S L. 2454-0000 Oct. 10 10:09 AM 10:37 AM MC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: L. BEGINL			•			_
HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPACESION  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPRESSION  AMERICA, A: CIVIR RIGHTS  SITE STORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: DEPRESSION  THE STORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: ANEW AGE  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: ANEW AGE  HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: ANEW AGE  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPAIN  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPAIN  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPAIN  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPAIN  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOWE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOWE  THE STORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOWE  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOWE  THE STORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN  THE STORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERI	·		•			
HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: LEPRESSION						_
HISTORY OF BIACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: CIVIL RIGHTS  713-0007  8ept. 28  2.45 PM  3.15 PM  MC  HISTORY OF BIACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A NEW AGE  3713-0008  8ept. 28  3.25 PM  3.25 PM  4.27 PM  MC  HISTORY OF BIACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A NEW AGE  3714-0001  8ept. 29  9.00 AM  9.00 AM  10.06 AM  MC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPAINS.  3714-0002  8ept. 29  9.36 AM  10.06 AM  MC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE.  3714-0003  8ept. 29  9.36 AM  10.06 AM  MC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE.  3714-0003  8ept. 29  9.36 AM  10.06 AM  MC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE.  3714-0004  8ept. 29  10.48 AM  11.18 AM  MC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: MOVE.  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EXAL.  3714-0005  8ept. 29  11.20 PM  11.20 PM  MIC  HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: EXAL.  3714-0006  8ept. 29  11.20 PM  11.24 AM  MIC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: ERA.  3714-0008  8ept. 29  11.20 PM  10.06 PM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: ERA.  3714-0008  8ept. 29  11.20 PM  10.06 PM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN.  2454-0000  Oct. 10  10.93 AM  10.04 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN.  2454-0000  Oct. 10  10.94 AM  11.11 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN.  2454-0000  Oct. 10  10.94 AM  11.11 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN.  2454-0000  Oct. 10  10.94 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN.  2454-0000  Oct. 10  10.94 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN.  2454-0000  Oct. 10  10.94 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMENS ACHIEV	·					
HISTORY OF BIACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A NEW AGE   HISTORY OF BIACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: A: A NEW AGE   A173-0008	·		•			
HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: A NEW AGE   3713-0008   Sept. 28   3:57 PM   4:27 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: SPANISH   3714-0002   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   0:06 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: SPANISH   3714-0002   Sept. 29   9:00 AM   0:06 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:MOVE   3714-0003   Sept. 29   0:142 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:	·					
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: SPAINS			•			
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:MOVED.  174-0002 Sept. 29 10:12 AM 10:42 AM 10:12 AM	·					
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:MERGES   274-0003   Sept. 29   10:48 AM   III.18 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CITIZENS   3714-0005   Sept. 29   11:24 AM   11:154 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CITIZENS   3714-0007   Sept. 29   11:24 AM   11:154 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3714-0007   Sept. 29   12:36 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3714-0007   Sept. 29   12:36 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3714-0008   Sept. 29   12:36 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CHEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3714-0007   Sept. 29   12:36 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CHEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:THE MAKING	,		•			_
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:EMERGES   3714-0004   Sept. 29   10:48 AM   11:18 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:MINORITY   3714-0006   Sept. 29   12:00 PM   12:30 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:MINORITY   3714-0006   Sept. 29   12:00 PM   12:30 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3714-0008   Sept. 29   11:20 PM   12:30 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3714-0008   Sept. 29   11:20 PM   10:04 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3714-0008   Sept. 29   11:20 PM   10:04 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3744-0001   Oct. 10   10:09 AM   10:37 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:CULTURE   3744-0003   Oct. 10   10:09 AM   10:37 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:DEGIN.   2454-0003   Oct. 10   10:042 AM   11:11 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:DEGIN.   2454-0005   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:THEIR VOICE   2454-0006   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:EQUALITY   2454-0006   Oct. 12   12:20 PM   12:28 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:EQUALITY   2454-0006   Oct. 12   12:31 PM   12:59 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0101   Sept. 22   6:32 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0103   Sept. 22	,					
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:ICHIZENS   3714-0005   Sept. 29   12:24 AM   11:54 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:			•	-	-	
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:GULTURE   3714-0006   Sept. 29   12:36 PM   11:26 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: CERA   3714-0007   Sept. 29   12:36 PM   1:42 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: THE MAKING   2454-0001   Oct. 10   9:35 AM   10:04 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: THE MAKING   2454-0003   Oct. 10   10:09 AM   10:037 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: MOMEN'S   2454-0003   Oct. 10   10:42 AM   11:11 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: MOMEN'S   2454-0005   Oct. 10   10:42 AM   11:11 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: MOREN'S   2454-0005   Oct. 10   10:42 AM   11:14 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: BEGIN   2454-0005   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: HIER VOICE   2454-0006   Oct. 12   11:27 AM   11:56 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: HIER VOICE   2454-0006   Oct. 12   11:27 AM   11:56 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: HIER VOICE   2454-0008   Oct. 12   11:27 AM   11:56 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: HIER VOICE   2454-0008   Oct. 12   12:31 PM   12:39 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HISTORY INVIDENCE   2006-0101   Sept. 22   6:32 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT   MISTORY	·					
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:CULTURE   3714-0008   Sept. 29   1:12 PM   1:06 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.: THE MAKING 2454-0001   Oct. 10   9:35 AM   10:04 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:WOMEN'S 2454-0002   Oct. 10   10:09 AM   10:37 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:WOMEN'S 2454-0003   Oct. 10   10:09 AM   10:37 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:WOMEN'S 2454-0004   Oct. 10   10:09 AM   10:37 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:NATION'S   2454-0005   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:POWER   2454-0005   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:POWER   2454-0005   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:POWER   2454-0006   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A.:POWER   2454-0007   Oct. 12   12:00 PM   12:28 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0101   Sept. 22   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2006-0101   Sept. 22   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   6:39 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2885-0001   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2885-0001   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2885-0001   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2885-0001   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2885-0001   Sept. 26   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGONCH   2885-0001   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - B			•		-	
HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: ERA   3714-0008   Sept. 29   1:12 PM   1:42 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: THE MAKING   2454-0001   Oct. 10   0:93 AM   10:04 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN   2454-0002   Oct. 10   10:99 AM   10:37 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN   2454-0003   Oct. 10   10:42 AM   11:11 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: WOMEN   2454-0005   Oct. 10   10:42 AM   11:11 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BEGIN   2454-0005   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BEGIN   2454-0005   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BEGIN   2454-0006   Oct. 12   10:55 AM   11:24 AM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BEGIN   2454-0006   Oct. 12   12:00 PM   12:28 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BOWEN   2454-0008   Oct. 12   12:00 PM   12:28 PM   IMC   HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A: BOWEN   2454-0008   Oct. 12   12:00 PM   12:59 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: FIRST INNING   2006-0101   Sept. 22   6:30 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2006-0102   Sept. 22   6:32 PM   6:39 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2006-0103   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2066-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2066-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2066-0103   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2066-0103   Sept. 27   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2066-0104   Sept. 27   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL: HEGENDS   2066-0	,					
HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:WOMEN'S 2454-0001	·					
HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:WOMEN'S 2454-0002 Oct. 10 10:42 AM 11:11 AM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:WOMEN 2454-0004 Oct. 10 10:42 AM 11:11 AM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:NATIONS 2454-0005 Oct. 10 11:16 AM 11:44 AM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:BEGIN 2454-0005 Oct. 12 10:55 AM 11:24 AM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:POWER 2454-0007 Oct. 12 11:27 AM 11:56 AM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FOWER 2454-0007 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FOWER 2454-0007 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0008 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0007 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0007 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0008 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0007 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0008 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0008 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:28 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0008 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:29 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0007 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:29 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0008 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:29 PM IMC HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0008 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:29 PM IMC HISTORY AWARD ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0001 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:29 PM IMC HISTORY AWARD ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0001 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:29 PM IMC HISTORY AWARD ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0001 Oct. 12 12:00 PM 12:29 PM IMC HISTORY AWARD ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FURLY 2454-0001 Oct. 12 12:00 P			•			_
HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:WOMEN 2454-0003						_
HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:BEGIN  4545-0006  CI. 10  CI. 10:55 AM  11:24 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:BEGIN  4545-0006  CI. 12  CI. 10:55 AM  11:24 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:POWER  454-0006  CI. 12  CI. 11:27 AM  11:26 AM  MC  HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:POWER  HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:POWER  HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:POWER  HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:FOUALITY  CITY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING  TIV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGHOS  CITY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGHOS  CITY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:HEGHOS  CITY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH  CIDY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH  CITY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH  CITY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH  CITY CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH  Sept. 22  C6:32 PM  6:27 PM  IMC  MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADITERSON CARE  CITY CHAPTARY CAREER  PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADITERSON CAREER  CITY						
HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, ABEGIN 2454-0005	·					
HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, APOWER 2454-0007	•					
HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, ATHEIR VOICE	·					
ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING   2006-0101   Sept. 22   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:MICKEY MANTLE   2006-0102   Sept. 22   6:00 PM   6:32 PM   Mic   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0103   Sept. 22   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   RICKEY	HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:THEIR VOICE	2454-0007	Oct. 12	12:00 PM	12:28 PM	IMC
ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:MICKEY MANTLE   2006-0102   Sept. 22   6:32 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:LEGENDS   2006-0103   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   12:20 PM   12:57 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   8:41 PM   9:18 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2885-0001   Sept. 26   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CAREERS   3260-0001   Sept. 26   6:00 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:GAREERS   3260-0003   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:AREERS   3260-0003   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE	HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A:EQUALITY	2454-0008	Oct. 12	12:31 PM	12:59 PM	IMC
ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:LEGENDS   2006-0103   Sept. 22   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   2885-0001   Sept. 22   2:20 PM   12:57 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   2885-0001   Sept. 22   8:41 PM   9:18 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 22   8:41 PM   9:18 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 22   Sept. 26   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   6:32 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   6:32 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   6:32 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   6:32 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   7:34 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   7:34 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   RICKIDS IN THE COURTROOM   Sept. 26   7:34 PM   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 26   7:34 PM   Sept. 26   7:34 PM   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 26   7:34 PM   Sept. 26   7:34 PM   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 28   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 28   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 28   Sept. 27   7:36 PM   Sept. 28   Sept. 27   3:36 PM   Sept. 28   Sept. 27   3:36 PM   Sept. 28   Sept. 27   3:36 PM   Sept. 28   Sept. 2	ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:FIRST INNING	2006-0101	Sept. 22	6:00 PM	6:27 PM	IMC
ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH   2006-0104   Sept. 22   7:36 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   KIDS IN THE COURTROOM   2885-0001   Sept. 22   12:20 PM   12:57 PM   IMC   KIDS IN THE COURTROOM   2885-0001   Sept. 22   8:41 PM   9:18 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CHOICE   3260-0001   Sept. 26   6:00 PM   6:27 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CAREERS   3260-0002   Sept. 26   6:32 PM   6:59 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY   3260-0003   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY   3260-0003   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY   3260-0004   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY   3260-0003   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY   3260-0004   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY   3260-0004   Sept. 26   7:04 PM   7:31 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY   3260-0004   Sept. 27   7:06 PM   8:03 PM   IMC   MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE	ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:MICKEY MANTLE	2006-0102	Sept. 22	6:32 PM		IMC
KIDS IN THE COURTROOM: KIDS IN THE COURTROOM         2885-0001         Sept. 2         12:20 PM         12:57 PM         IMC           KIDS IN THE COURTROOM: KIDS IN THE COURTROOM         2885-0001         Sept. 22         8:41 PM         9:18 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CAREERS         3260-0001         Sept. 26         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CAREERS         3260-0002         Sept. 26         6:32 PM         6:57 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0003         Sept. 26         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0003         Sept. 26         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0004         Sept. 26         7:36 PM         8:03 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0001         Sept. 26         7:36 PM         8:03 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0001         Sept. 26         7:36 PM         8:03 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL PARKS         3716-0001	ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:LEGENDS	2006-0103	Sept. 22	7:04 PM	7:31 PM	IMC
KIDS IN THE COURTROOM:         2885-0001         Sept. 22         8:41 PM         9:18 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CHOICE         3260-0001         Sept. 26         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CAREERS         3260-0002         Sept. 26         6:00 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY         3260-0003         Sept. 26         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL SEASHORE         3716-0001         Sept. 26         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL SEASHORE         3716-0001         Sept. 27         6:00 PM         6:57 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS         3716-0002         Sept. 27         7:02 PM         7:59 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN         2246-0001         Sept. 27         9:06 PM         10:07 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:DF LIFE         2246-0002         Sept. 28         6:00 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: MIDERALS YOU CAN EAT         2475-0001         Sept. 22         11:50 AM	ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL:THE COACH	2006-0104	Sept. 22	7:36 PM	8:03 PM	IMC
MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CHOICE         3260-0001         Sept. 26         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CAREERS         3260-0002         Sept. 26         6:32 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY         3260-0003         Sept. 26         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MDVICE         3260-0004         Sept. 26         7:36 PM         8:03 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL SEASHORE         3716-0001         Sept. 27         6:00 PM         6:57 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: NORTH CASCADES         3716-0002         Sept. 27         7:02 PM         7:59 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS         3716-0003         Sept. 27         8:04 PM         9:01 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN         2246-0001         Sept. 28         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT         2246-0002         Sept. 28         6:02 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS         2475-0001         Sept. 22		2885-0001	•			IMC
MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:CAREERS         3260-0002         Sept. 26         6:32 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY         3260-0003         Sept. 26         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0004         Sept. 26         7:36 PM         8:03 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL SEASHORE         3716-0001         Sept. 27         7:02 PM         7:59 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: NORTH CASCADES         3716-0002         Sept. 27         7:02 PM         7:59 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS         3716-0003         Sept. 27         8:04 PM         9:01 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS         3716-0004         Sept. 27         9:06 PM         10:07 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN         2246-0001         Sept. 28         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE         2246-0002         Sept. 28         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS         2475-0001         Sept. 22         11:5						
MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:MILITARY         3260-0003         Sept. 26         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0004         Sept. 26         7:36 PM         8:03 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL SEASHORE         3716-0001         Sept. 27         6:00 PM         6:57 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: NORTH CASCADES         3716-0002         Sept. 27         7:02 PM         7:59 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS         3716-0003         Sept. 27         8:04 PM         9:01 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS         3716-0004         Sept. 27         9:06 PM         10:07 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN         2246-0001         Sept. 28         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT         2246-0002         Sept. 28         6:32 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS         2475-0001         Sept. 22         11:50 AM         12:11 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005         Sept. 22         1:44 PM						
MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS:ADVICE         3260-0004         Sept. 26         7:36 PM         8:03 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL SEASHORE         3716-0001         Sept. 27         6:00 PM         6:57 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: NORTH CASCADES         3716-0002         Sept. 27         7:02 PM         7:59 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS         3716-0003         Sept. 27         8:04 PM         9:01 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GRAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS         3716-0004         Sept. 27         9:06 PM         10:07 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN         2246-0001         Sept. 28         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT         2246-0002         Sept. 28         6:32 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS         2475-0001         Sept. 22         11:50 AM         12:11 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM?         2475-0002         Sept. 22         12:44 PM         1:09 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT?         2475-0006         Sept. 22         1:14						
NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GULF ISLAND NATIONAL SEASHORE  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: NORTH CASCADES  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: NORTH CASCADES  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER						
NATIONAL PARK EFTS: NORTH CASCADES         3716-0002         Sept. 27         7:02 PM         7:59 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS         3716-0003         Sept. 27         8:04 PM         9:01 PM         IMC           NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS         3716-0004         Sept. 27         9:06 PM         10:07 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN         2246-0001         Sept. 28         6:00 PM         6:27 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT         2246-0002         Sept. 28         6:32 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE         2246-0003         Sept. 28         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE         2246-0003         Sept. 28         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE         2246-0003         Sept. 28         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS         2475-0001         Sept. 22         11:10 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: YOUR NUTRITION STYLE         2475-0004         Sept. 22         1:42 PM         1:37 P						
NATIONAL PARK EFTS: BRYCE CANYON NATIONAL PARKS  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS  NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:COME LIVE  NATURE COMES BACK-20001  Sept. 28  11:50 AM  10:01 PM  10:07 PM  10:						
NATIONAL PARK EFTS: GREAT SMOKEY MOUNTAINS  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT  NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBY						
NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:CURTAIN NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: MINERALS YOU CAN EAT NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM? NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM? NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: YOUR NUTRITION STYLE NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005 NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHY FOOD MA			•			
NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:IMPACT         2246-0002         Sept. 28         6:32 PM         6:59 PM         IMC           NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE         2246-0003         Sept. 28         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS         2475-0001         Sept. 22         11:50 AM         12:11 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM?         2475-0002         Sept. 22         12:16 PM         12:39 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM?         2475-0003         Sept. 22         12:44 PM         1:09 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005         Sept. 22         1:14 PM         1:37 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL         2475-0005         Sept. 22         1:42 PM         2:02 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL         2475-0006         Sept. 22         2:07 PM         2:29 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID         2475-0007         Sept. 22         2:34 PM         2:59 PM         IMC           PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7         2290-9000         Sept. 20         1						
NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL:OF LIFE         2246-0003         Sept. 28         7:04 PM         7:31 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS         2475-0001         Sept. 22         11:50 AM         12:11 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: MINERALS YOU CAN EAT         2475-0002         Sept. 22         12:16 PM         12:39 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM?         2475-0003         Sept. 22         12:44 PM         1:09 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: YOUR NUTRITION STYLE         2475-0004         Sept. 22         1:14 PM         1:37 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005         Sept. 22         1:42 PM         2:02 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL         2475-0006         Sept. 22         2:07 PM         2:29 PM         IMC           NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID         2475-0007         Sept. 22         2:34 PM         2:59 PM         IMC           PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7         2290-9000         Sept. 20         11:45 AM         12:54 PM         IMC           TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN         2494-0001         Sept. 30			•		-	
NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: NUTRITION BASICS       2475-0001       Sept. 22       11:50 AM       12:11 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: MINERALS YOU CAN EAT       2475-0002       Sept. 22       12:16 PM       12:39 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM?       2475-0003       Sept. 22       12:44 PM       1:09 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: YOUR NUTRITION STYLE       2475-0004       Sept. 22       1:14 PM       1:37 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005       Sept. 22       1:42 PM       2:02 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL       2475-0006       Sept. 22       2:07 PM       2:29 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID       2475-0007       Sept. 22       2:34 PM       2:59 PM       IMC         PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7       2290-9000       Sept. 20       11:45 AM       12:54 PM       IMC         TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN       2494-0001       Sept. 30       11:05 AM       11:33 AM       IMC						
NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: MINERALS YOU CAN EAT NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM?       2475-0003       Sept. 22       12:16 PM       12:39 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: YOUR NUTRITION STYLE       2475-0004       Sept. 22       1:14 PM       1:37 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005       Sept. 22       1:42 PM       2:02 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL       2475-0006       Sept. 22       2:07 PM       2:29 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID       2475-0007       Sept. 22       2:34 PM       2:59 PM       IMC         PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7       2290-9000       Sept. 20       11:45 AM       12:54 PM       IMC         TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN       2494-0001       Sept. 30       11:05 AM       11:33 AM       IMC						
NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: WHERECOME FROM?       2475-0003       Sept. 22       12:44 PM       1:09 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: YOUR NUTRITION STYLE       2475-0004       Sept. 22       1:14 PM       1:37 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005       Sept. 22       1:42 PM       2:02 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL       2475-0006       Sept. 22       2:07 PM       2:29 PM       IMC         NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID       2475-0007       Sept. 22       2:34 PM       2:59 PM       IMC         PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7       2290-9000       Sept. 20       11:45 AM       12:54 PM       IMC         TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN       2494-0001       Sept. 30       11:05 AM       11:33 AM       IMC						
NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: YOUR NUTRITION STYLE 2475-0004 Sept. 22 1:14 PM 1:37 PM IMC NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005 Sept. 22 1:42 PM 2:02 PM IMC NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL 2475-0006 Sept. 22 2:07 PM 2:29 PM IMC NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID 2475-0007 Sept. 22 2:34 PM 2:59 PM IMC PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7 2290-9000 Sept. 20 11:45 AM 12:54 PM IMC TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN 2494-0001 Sept. 30 11:05 AM 11:33 AM IMC						
NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: HOW MUCH SHOULD EAT? 2475-0005 Sept. 22 1:42 PM 2:02 PM IMC NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL 2475-0006 Sept. 22 2:07 PM 2:29 PM IMC NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID 2475-0007 Sept. 22 2:34 PM 2:59 PM IMC PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7 2290-9000 Sept. 20 11:45 AM 12:54 PM IMC TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN 2494-0001 Sept. 30 11:05 AM 11:33 AM IMC			•			
NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: FAST FOOD SURVIVAL NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID 2475-0007 Sept. 22 2:34 PM 2:59 PM IMC PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7 2290-9000 Sept. 20 11:45 AM 12:54 PM IMC TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN 2494-0001 Sept. 30 11:05 AM 11:33 AM IMC						
NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS: EAT RIGHT PYRAMID  PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7  TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN  2475-0007  Sept. 22  2:34 PM  12:59 PM  IMC  Sept. 30  11:45 AM  12:54 PM  IMC  Sept. 30  11:05 AM  11:33 AM  IMC						
PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP: LESSONS 1-7 2290-9000 Sept. 20 11:45 AM 12:54 PM IMC TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN 2494-0001 Sept. 30 11:05 AM 11:33 AM IMC			•			
TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: EGYPTIAN 2494-0001 Sept. 30 11:05 AM 11:33 AM IMC			•			
			•			

















# "SPLASH" Week Block Feed for September 19-October 12

Series: Lesson Title	Cat. No.	Date	Start	End	Ch.
TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE INCIVILIZATION: ROMAN	2494-0003	Sept. 30	12:13 PM	12:43 PM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: COLONIAL TIMES	3157-0001	Sept. 19	11:15 AM	11:37 AM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: HAIL TO THE CHIEF: PRESIDENTIAL	3157-0002	Sept. 19	11:45 AM	12:06 PM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: HOW THE USA GREW: 13 COLONIES	3157-0003	Sept. 19	12:11 PM	12:40 PM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: NATIVE AMERICAN REGIONAL	3157-0004	Sept. 19	12:45 PM	1:09 PM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: PLIMOTH PLANTATION	3157-0005	Sept. 19	1:14 PM	1:30 PM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: ROAD TO REVOLUTION: HISTORIC	3157-0006	Sept. 19	1:35 PM	2:00 PM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: ROAD TO REVOLUTION: HISTORIC	3157-0007	Sept. 19	2:05 PM	2:25 PM	IMC
U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS: ROSA PARKS AND THE CIVIL RIGHTS	3157-0008	Sept. 19	2:30 PM	2:55 PM	IMC
WHAT'S UP IN FINANCE: WHAT'S UP IN FINANCE	2501-0001	Oct. 3	11:45 AM	12:10 PM	IMC
WISE OWL BULLY STOPPER: DON'T BE A BULLY BYSTANDER!	3718-0001	Sept. 27	11:05 AM	11:19 AM	IMC
WISE OWL BULLY STOPPER: I SEE A BULLY!	3718-0002	Sept. 27	11:24 AM	11:34 AM	IMC
WISE OWL BULLY STOPPER: YOU CAN STOP A BULLY!	3718-0003	Sept. 27	11:39 AM	11:50 AM	IMC



# K-12 PROGRAM Changes/Additions for September

SERIES: LESSON TITLE	Cat. No.	Date	Start	End	Ch.
Constitution Day at the SC State House - James Otis Lecture	2011-0003	Sept. 16	11:00 AM	2:00 PM	IMC
Constitution Day at the SC State House - James Otis Lecture	2011-0003	Sept. 23	11:00 AM	2:00 PM	IMC
What's Wrong With This Picture?	2056-0001	Sept. 7	10:00 AM	10:18 AM	IMC
What's Wrong With This Picture?	2056-0001	Sept. 9	9:00 AM	9:18 AM	IMC

# PBS Programs for September Lesson No.

Series: Lesson Title	Lesson No.	Date	Start	Ch.
ARTHUR: TO TIBBLE THE TRUTH/WAITING TO GO	704	09/01/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: ELWOOD CITY TURNS 100! (PARTS I & II)	705	09/02/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: PICK A CAR, ANY CAR/JENNA'S BEDTIMÉ BLUES	706	09/05/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W.'S TIME TROUBLE/BUSTER'S AMISH MISMATCH	707	09/06/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: ARTHUR AND THE CRUNCH CEREAL CONTEST/D.W. FLIPS	116	09/07/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: THE WORLD OF TOMORROW/IS THERE A DOCTOR IN THE HOU	708	09/08/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: APRIL 9TH (PARTS I & II)	710	09/09/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: MEEK FOR A WEEK/ARTHUR, WORLD'S GREATEST GLEEPER	117	09/12/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: ARTHUR'S CHICKEN POX/SICK AS A DOG	118	09/13/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: PRUNELLA SEES THE LIGHT/RETURN OF THE SNOWBALL	709	09/14/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W. RIDES AGAIN/ARTHUR MAKES THE TEAM	119	09/15/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: ARTHUR'S ALMOST BORING DAY/THE HALF-BAKED SALE	120	09/16/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W., QUEEN OF THE COMEBACK/IN MY AFRICA	1409	09/19/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: BUSTER SPACES OUT/THE LONG ROAD HOME	1410	09/20/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W.'S SNOW MYSTERY/TEAM TROUBLE	122	09/21/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: SUE ELLEN MOVES IN/THE PERFECT BROTHER	121	09/22/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: FOLLOW THE BOUNCING BALL/BUSTER BAXTER AND THE LET	1406	09/23/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: ARTHUR UNRAVELS/ALL THE RAGE	1408	09/26/2011	07:00 AM	
ARTHUR: AROUND THE WORLD IN 11-MINUTES/MUFFY AND THE BIG	1407	09/27/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: THE AGENT OF CHANGE/D.W. UNTIES THE KNOT	1402	09/28/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: NICKED BY A NAME/THE PLAY'S THE THING	1403	09/29/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: BULLY FOR BINKY/MISFORTUNE TELLER	123	09/30/2011	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR repeats 4:00 p.m. on channel ETV	120	03/30/2011	07.00 AW	LIV
CYBERCHASE: A WORLD WITHOUT ZERO	303	09/01/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: HACKERIZED!	804	09/02/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: THE GUILTY PARTY	212	09/05/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: GONE WITH THE FOG	701	09/06/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: THE BORG OF THE RING	302	09/07/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: STEP BY STEP	605	09/08/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: AND THEY COUNTED HAPPILY EVER AFTER	108	09/09/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: PEACE, LOVE, AND HACKERNESS	803	09/12/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: DESIGNING MR. PERFECT	503	09/13/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: JIMAYA JAM	607	09/14/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: BALANCING ACT	401	09/15/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: LESS THAN ZERO	121	09/16/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: LOST MY MARBLES	101	09/19/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: CASTLEBLANCA	102	09/20/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: R-FAIR CITY	103	09/21/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: SNOW DAY TO BE EXACT	104	09/22/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: SENSIBLE FLATS	105	09/23/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: ZEUS ON THE LOOSE	106	09/26/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: THE PODDLEVILLE CASE	107	09/27/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: THE SECRETS OF SYMMETRIA	110	09/28/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: A DAY AT THE SPA	111	09/29/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: OF ALL THE LUCK	112	09/30/2011	03:30 PM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: ENOUGH WITH THE SEASHELLS	103	09/04/2011	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: THE WHALE EPISODE	104	09/11/2011	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: THE WHALE ET ISOBE	105	09/18/2011	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: MY MUSHY BANANA	106	09/25/2011	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: MIT MIGGIT BANANA SID THE SCIENCE KID: DON'T FORGET THE LEAVES	129	09/01/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: THE BUG CLUB	130	09/02/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: THE BOG CLOB SID THE SCIENCE KID: SID'S BACKYARD CAMPOUT!	214	09/05/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: SID'S BACKTARD CAMPOOT! SID THE SCIENCE KID: SPECIAL MOM DAY MEAL	136	09/06/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: I HAVE MUSCLES WHERE?	137	09/07/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: SID'S AMAZING LUNGS	138	09/08/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
OID THE GOILING RID S ANIALING LUNGS	130	03/00/2011	I I.OU AW	∟ı V

# **PBS Programs for September**

Series: Lesson Title	Lesson No.	Date	Start	Ch.
SID THE SCIENCE KID: HOW DID MY DOG DO THAT?	139	09/09/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: THAT'S THE WAY THE BALL BOUNCES	203	09/12/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: SLIDE TO THE SIDE!	202	09/13/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: IGNATZ'S INERTIA	204	09/14/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: SID'S SUPER KICK!	205	09/15/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: THAT'S THE WAY THE BALL BOUNCES	203	09/16/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: REUSED ROBOT!	208	09/19/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: WHERE DID THE WATER GO?	206	09/20/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: SAVE THE STUMP!	209	09/21/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: CLEAN AIR!	207	09/22/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: REUSED ROBOT!	208	09/23/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: SHADOW SMILE!	212	09/26/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: LET THERE BE LIGHT	210	09/27/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: A RAINBOW EVERY DAY!	213	09/28/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: DISCOVERING DARKNESS	211	09/29/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: SHADOW SMILE!	212	09/30/2011	11:00 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID repeats 1:30 p.m. on channel ETV				
WORDGIRL: SHRINKIN' IN THE RAY/DEPARTMENT STORE TOBEY	111	09/01/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: CHUCK E SNEEZE/SWAP MEAT	112	09/02/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: SONNY DAYS WITH A CHANCE OF SHOWERS/SEYMOURRIGH	401	09/05/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: BUMMERTIME/THE HOMERUN KING	301	09/06/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: GRANNY'S GOODTIME ALL-CURE SPRITZER/MECHA-MOUSE	113	09/07/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: PRINCESS TRIANA & THE OGRE OF CASTLEBUM/HEAT WAVE,	114	09/08/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: THORN IN THE SIDEKICK/CRIME TAKES A HOLIDAY	115	09/09/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: MEAT WITH A SIDE OF CUTE/MR. BIG WORDS	116	09/12/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: TWO BRAINS FORGETS/BANNED ON THE RUN	117	09/13/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: HAVE YOU SEEN THE REMOTE?/SIDEKICKED TO THE CURB	118	09/14/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: GRANNY AND CLYDE/TOO LOUD CREW	302	09/15/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: THE INVISI-BILL HAND/BIRTHDAY TOWN	303	09/16/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: LADY REDUNDANT WOMAN/A GAME OF CAT AND MOUSE	119	09/19/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: THE MASKED MEAT MARAUDER/SANDWICH WORLD	120	09/20/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: VIOLET SUPERHERO/BIG BUSINESS	121	09/21/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: THE HANDSOME PANTHER/THE BUTCHER, THE BAKER,	122	09/22/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: THE PRETTY PRINCESS AND MR. BIG POWER HOUR/CLEAN	304	09/23/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: VICTORIA BEST/SHOWDOWN AT THE SECRET SPACESHIP	306	09/26/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: MOUSEZILLA/VILLAIN SCHOOL	123	09/27/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: SONNY DAYS WITH A CHANCE OF SHOWERS/SEYMOURRIGH	401	09/28/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: RETURN OF THE REPRISE OF LADY REDUNDANT WOMAN/A	124	09/29/2011	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: CAPTAIN TANGENT/CHUCK AND BRENT RIDE AGAIN	307	09/30/2011	04:30 PM	ETV

# How Do Educators Find Out about Video-Based Resources Available FREE from eMedia & ETV? Easy . . .

- **eMedia Web site www.emedia.scetv.org** Find links to the *eMedia Link*, the *eMedia Update*, eMedia Teacher Recertification courses, flyers to series for students, and much more! This site has the most current information and it is updated almost daily so please check it out today!
- **eMedia Link** The educator's "where to find" guide to video-based resources for K–12 students that are available via ETV satellite on the K–12 IMC via OnePlaceSC and archived on online in *StreamlineSC*. This booklet points users to the Web where the most up-to-date information can be accessed and now is ONLY available online. (No hard copies will be printed and mailed to schools.) Also . . . now individual lesson titles, exact duration lengths and schedules can be found as a section in this resource. We are no longer producing the separate "ITV Resources book" as was done in the past. You'll find contact info for eMedia, ETV Education and DES personnel in this booklet, too.
- eMedia Update Programming additions, including the many teleconferences for students and teachers, as well as information on the many SCDE Professional Development Series will continue to be provided in the monthly eMedia Update. ONLY provided online at www.emedia.scetv.org, this monthly publication also provides information on national offerings because they do not announce their schedule in time to be included in the eMedia Link. Therefore, they are announced monthly in the eMedia Update, which is posted on the Web by the 25<sup>th</sup> of the preceding month. So . . . check the Web site at the end of the month, access the word version and e-mail key information to your teachers!
- **eMedia <u>e</u>Update** Yes...you can receive these brief bullets about eMedia and ETV programs by email each month in the <u>e</u>Update! Just send your email address to eMedia's Bonnie McMurray <u>mcmurray@scetv.org</u> to start receiving highlights each month!

# eMedia Courses Based on Annenberg Content Can Be Used for Your School's Professional Development

The eMedia recertification courses that we developed using the Annenberg content video lessons have been approved through the State Department of Education for one-hour or 20 renewal credits each. These 29 courses are excellent content that can assist your administrators in providing FREE professional development for teachers, especially new teachers.

For a minimal fee, recertification credit is provided through eMedia's facilitation of each course, <u>BUT</u> we allow schools to use free of charge for professional development if NO credit is wanted.

eMedia will provide one set of DVDs and one packet of guide materials for one course at a time <u>free</u> <u>of charge</u> to any principal who requests directly to us or makes a request through their media specialist. Then, your school can use these materials for <u>professional development at no cost.</u>

Again, if certificate renewal credit (one hour or 20 renewal credits) is desired, participants must register online through eMedia and pay the \$50 fee per course/per person. If your school wishes to use materials for professional development only, eMedia will provide as described above.

Go to www.emedia.scetv.org to find the list of courses that are available and all registration information if credit is desired. Look for bullet "eMedia Recertification Courses."

For more information or to request materials contact Bonnie McMurray, eMedia Instructor/Training Coordinator, mcmurray@scetv.org or 803-737-3350 or toll free 877-885-5272.

# **Professional Development Schedule for September**

Date	Start	End	Ch.	Series: Lesson Title Less	on Number	Cat. No.
Sept. 1	3:00 PM	3:17 PM	IMC	The eMedia Office 2011	1087	2468-1087
Sept. 2	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC: Sept. 2, 2011	18	2849-0018
Sept. 6	3:00 PM	3:27 PM	IMC	In Our Schools: National Blue Ribbon - Howe Hall	1075	2468-1075
Sept. 6	3:30 PM	3:57 PM	IMC	In Our Schools: Teachers Of Excellence - Part 1	1079	2468-1079
Sept. 6	4:00 PM	4:27 PM	IMC	In Our Schools: Teachers Of Excellence - Part 2	1080	2468-1080
Sept. 7	1:45 PM	2:57 PM	IMC	Carolina Careers: Career Guidance Teleconference: August 23, 2	2011 89	2721-0089
Sept. 7	3:00 PM	3:177 PM	IMC	The eMedia Office 2011	1087	2468-1087
Sept. 8	3:00 PM	3:27 PM	IMC	In Our Schools: National Blue Ribbon - Howe Hall	1075	2468-1075
Sept. 8	3:30 PM	3:57 PM	IMC	In Our Schools: Teachers Of Excellence - Part 1	1079	2468-1079
Sept. 8	4:00 PM	4:27 PM	IMC	In Our Schools: Teachers Of Excellence - Part 2	1080	2468-1080
Sept. 9	8:00 AM	8:15 AM	IMC	The eMedia Office 2011	1087	2468-1087
Sept. 9	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC: Sept. 2, 2011	18	2849-0018
Sept. 12	11:15 AM	11:44 AM	IMC	Carolina Careers:SC's Military Career Pathways (MCP) 101 In:	stitute 3001	2721-3001
Sept. 13	8:00 AM	8:15 AM	IMC	The eMedia Office 2011	1087	2468-1087
Sept. 13	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	Teaching And Learning Language Collaborative: Sept. 13, 2011	201	3011-0201
Sept. 13	2:00 PM	3:15 PM	IMC	Carolina Careers: Career Guidance Teleconference: Sept. 13, 20	)11 90	2721-0090
Sept. 14	3:00 PM	4:00 PM	IMC	ARTiculation Series LIVE!: Sept. 14, 2011	56	4025-0056
Sept. 19	9:00 AM	9:29 AM	IMC	Carolina Careers:SC's Military Career Pathways (MCP) 101 In:	stitute 3001	2721-3001
Sept. 19	3:00 PM	4:00 PM	IMC	Special Education Updates: Sept. 19, 2011	34	2319-0034
Sept. 20	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	Teaching And Learning Language Collaborative: Sept. 13, 2011	201	3011-0201
Sept. 20	2:00 PM	3:15 PM	IMC	Carolina Careers: Career Guidance Teleconference: Sept. 13, 20	)11 90	2721-0090
Sept. 21	3:00 PM	4:00 PM	IMC	ARTiculation Series LIVE!: Sept. 14, 2011	56	4025-0056
Sept. 23	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC: Sept. 23, 2011	19	2849-0019
Sept. 26	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	Pathways To Graduation: Sept. 26, 2011	3	2955-0003
Sept. 26	3:00 PM	4:00 PM	IMC	Special Education Updates: Sept. 19, 2011	34	2319-0034
Sept. 27	10:30 AM	10:57 AM	IMC	In Our Schools: Palmetto Gold Award 2011	1086	2468-1086
Sept. 27	12:00 PM	1:00 PM	IMC	Literacy Matters: Sept. 27, 2011	5	3163-0005
Sept. 29	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	ESOL Information Updates: Sept. 29, 2011	57	3513-0057
Sept. 30	10:30 AM	10:57 AM	IMC	In Our Schools: Palmetto Gold Award 2011	1086	2468-1086
Sept. 30	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC: Sept. 23, 2011	19	2849-0019

# **Block Feed Summary for September**

K-12

20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY (Lessons 1–5) will be block fed Oct. 5 from 09:00 AM to 11:43 AM on IMC. 20TH CENTURY TURNING POINTS IN US HISTORY (Lessons 6–8) will be block fed Oct. 6 from 09:00 AM to 10:36 AM on IMC. ALMOST PAINLESS GUIDE TO AMERICAN CIVICS will be block fed Sept. 16 from 02:00 PM to 03:59 PM on IMC.

AMERICA AT ITS BEST will be block fed Sept. 16 from 08:00 AM to 09:15 AM on IMC.

AMERICA'S QUEST FOR FREEDOM will be block fed Sept. 26 from 09:30 AM to 12:50 PM on IMC.

BECOMING A BETTER ME will be block fed Sept. 20 from 09:00 AM to 11:31 AM on IMC.

**BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL** (Lessons 1–9) will be block fed Sept. 21 from 10:55 AM to 02:51 PM on IMC. **BECOMING SUCCESSFUL IN MIDDLE SCHOOL** (Lessons 10–16) will be block fed Sept. 22 from 09:00 AM to 11:43 AM on IMC.

BULLYING AND CYBER SAFETY (HRM) will be block fed Sept. 27 from 09:00 AM to 10:13 AM on IMC.

CITIZEN BRAIN FEEDING ON AMERICAN DEMOCRACY will be block fed Sept. 16 from 09:20 AM to 09:37 AM on IMC.

CONNECT WITH KIDS AT-RISK will be block fed Oct. 4 from 01:05 PM to 03:18 PM on IMC.

Constitution Day at the SC State House - James Otis Lecture (Lessons 1 - 1) will be block fed Sept. 9 from 11:45 AM to 01:52 PM on IMC.

Constitution Day at the SC State House - James Otis Lecture (Lessons 2 - 2) will be block fed Sept. 12 from 09:00 AM to 11:11 AM on IMC.

Constitution Day at the SC State House - James Otis Lecture (Lessons 1 - 2) will be block fed Sept. 19 from 06:00 PM to 10:23 PM on IMC.

Constitution Day at the SC State House - James Otis Lecture (Lessons 3 - 3) will be block fed Sept. 23 from 11:00 AM to 02:00 PM on IMC.

CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOS will be block fed Sept. 7 from 11:00 AM to 01:29 PM on IMC.

CREATING A CAREER WITH THE ARTS IN MIND - BIOS will be block fed Sept. 20 from 06:00 PM to 08:29 PM on IMC.

DEMOCRACY IT IS! will be block fed Sept. 16 from 04:00 PM to 05:15 PM on IMC.

DESKERCISE (Lessons 5 - 6) will be block fed Sept. 14 from 09:00 AM to 10:43 AM on IMC.

DESKERCISE (Lessons 7 - 8) will be block fed Sept. 21 from 09:00 AM to 10:50 AM on IMC.

DESKERCISE (Lessons 9 - 10) will be block fed Oct. 12 from 09:00 AM to 10:51 AM on IMC.

DISCOVERING SCIENCE (Lessons 1 - 13) will be block fed Sept. 7 from 09:00 AM to 09:48 AM on IMC.

DISCOVERING SCIENCE (Lessons 14 - 24) will be block fed Sept. 20 from 08:00 AM to 09:00 AM on IMC.

DISCOVERING SCIENCE will be block fed Oct. 6 from 10:45 AM to 12:38 PM on IMC.

ENVIRONMENTAL ED will be block fed Sept. 6 from 11:12 AM to 01:33 PM on IMC.

ENVIRONMENTAL ED will be block fed Sept. 21 from 06:00 PM to 08:21 PM on IMC.

EXPLORING HEALTHY CHOICES will be block fed Sept. 28 from 09:00 AM to 11:38 AM on IMC.

FACTS OF CONGRESS will be block fed Sept. 16 from 09:45 AM to 10:19 AM on IMC.

FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY will be block fed Sept. 6 from 09:00 AM to 11:06 AM on IMC.

FAIRFAX NETWORK - AEROSPACE ACADEMY will be block fed Sept. 21 from 08:27 PM to 10:33 PM on IMC.

FORGOTTEN FOUNDER-THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY will be block fed Sept. 6 from 01:40 PM to 02:40 PM on IMC.

FORGOTTEN FOUNDER-THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY will be block fed Sept. 13 from 11:57 AM to 12:57 PM on IMC.

FORGOTTEN FOUNDER-THE STORY OF CHARLES PINCKNEY will be block fed Sept. 21 from 10:39 PM to 11:39 PM on IMC.

GREAT CAMPAIGNS OF THE CIVIL WAR will be block fed Oct. 3 from 09:30 AM to 11:28 AM on IMC.

GUERRILLA GUIDE TO POLITICS will be block fed Sept. 16 from 05:20 PM to 05:43 PM on IMC.

HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES will be block fed Sept. 2 from 01:02 PM to 01:28 PM on IMC.

**HEALTHY HANNAH'S HEALTHY CHOICE HEROES** will be block fed Sept. 22 from 08:10 PM to 08:36 PM on IMC.

HISTORY OF BLACK ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A will be block fed Sept. 28 from 11:45 AM to 04:27 PM on IMC.

HISTORY OF HISPANIC ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A will be block fed Sept. 29 from 09:00 AM to 01:42 PM on IMC.

HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A (Lessons 1-4) will be block fed Oct. 10 from 09:50 AM to 11:57 AM on IMC.

HISTORY OF WOMEN'S ACHIEVEMENT IN AMERICA, A (Lessons 5-8) will be block fed Oct. 12 from 10:55 AM to 12:59 PM on IMC.

ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL will be block fed Sept. 9 from 09:36 AM to 11:39 AM on IMC.

ITV CLASSICS - BOBBY RICHARDSON BASEBALL will be block fed Sept. 22 from 06:00 PM to 08:03 PM on IMC.

KIDS IN THE COURTROOM will be block fed Sept. 2 from 12:20 PM to 12:57 PM on IMC.

KIDS IN THE COURTROOM will be block fed Sept. 22 from 08:41 PM to 09:18 PM on IMC.

MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS will be block fed Sept. 2 from 10:12 AM to 12:15 PM on IMC.

MILITARY CAREER PATHWAYS OF TODAY'S SOLDIERS will be block fed Sept. 26 from 06:00 PM to 08:03 PM on IMC.

NATIONAL PARK EFTS (Lessons 1 - 2) will be block fed Sept. 1 from 12:55 PM to 02:58 PM on IMC.

NATIONAL PARK EFTS (Lessons 3 - 4) will be block fed Sept. 2 from 08:00 AM to 10:07 AM on IMC.

NATIONAL PARK EFTS will be block fed Sept. 27 from 06:00 PM to 10:07 PM on IMC.

NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL will be block fed Sept. 1 from 11:15 AM to 12:46 PM on IMC.

NATURE COMES BACK-25 YEARS AFTER CHERNOBYL will be block fed Sept. 28 from 06:00 PM to 07:31 PM on IMC.

NUTRITION BASICS: WHY FOOD MATTERS will be block fed Sept. 22 from 11:50 AM to 02:59 PM on IMC.

PRIMARY CITIZENSHIP will be block fed Sept. 20 from 11:45 AM to 12:54 PM on IMC.

SLIM GOODBODY'S ALMANAC (Lessons 1001 - 1004) will be block fed Sept. 13 from 09:00 AM to 11:53 AM on IMC.

SLIM GOODBODY'S ALMANAC (Lessons 1101 - 1104) will be block fed Oct. 11 from 09:00 AM to 11:41 AM on IMC.

TECHNOLOGY AND ARCHITECTURE...ANCIENT CIVILIZATION will be block fed Sept. 30 from 11:05 AM to 12:43 PM on IMC.

U.S. HISTORY FIELD TRIPS will be block fed Sept. 19 from 11:15 AM to 02:55 PM on IMC. WHAT'S UP IN FINANCE will be block fed Oct. 3 from 11:45 AM to 12:10 PM on IMC.

WISE OWL BULLY STOPPER will be block fed Sept. 27 from 11:05 AM to 11:50 AM on IMC.



# Fall 2011 eMedia Recertification Courses

Go to www.emedia.scetv.org for content details and registration.

#### **Annenberg One-Hour Recertification Courses**

The Arts in Every Classroom – for teachers of grades K–5

The Arts in Every Classroom: A Video Library - for teachers of grades K-5

Connecting with the Arts: A Workshop for Middle Grades - for teachers of grades 6-8

Connecting with the Arts: A Teaching Practices Library, 6-8

Teaching Reading: K-2 Workshop

Teaching Reading: K – 2 Workshop: A Library of Classroom Practices

Teaching Reading: 3 – 5 Workshop

Engaging with Literature: A Workshop for Teachers – for teachers of grades 3–5

Inside Writing Communities - for teachers of grades 3-5

Making Meaning in Literature: A Workshop for Teachers – for teachers of grades 6–8

Teaching Multicultural Literature: A Workshop for the Middle Grades – grades 6–8

Write in the Middle: A Workshop for Middle School Teachers

Conversations in Literature, Grades 6-12

In Search of the Novel – for teachers of grades 6–12

Science in Focus: Shedding Light on Science – for teachers of grades K–5

Essential Science for Teachers: Earth and Space Science - for teachers of grades K-6

Essential Science for Teachers: Life Science – for teachers of grades K–6
Essential Science for Teachers: Physical Science – for teachers of grades K–6

Science in Focus: Energy- for teachers of grades K-6

Learning Science Through Inquiry - for teachers of grades K-8

Science in Focus: Force and Motion – for teachers of grades K–8

The Science of Teaching Science – for teachers of grades K–8

Social Studies in Action: A Methodology Workshop – for teachers of grades K–5

Teaching Geography – Annenberg/CPB – for teachers of grades 7–12

The Economics Classroom - for teachers of grades 9-12

Primary Sources: Workshops in American History – for teachers of grades 9–12 Making Civics Real: A Workshop for Teachers– for teachers of grades 9–12

Mathematics: What's the Big Idea? - for teachers of grades K-8

The Missing Link - for math teachers of grades 5-8

#### eMedia One-Hour Recertification Courses

SC Chronicles Series I: Geography, Native Americans & Colonial Period NEW

SC Chronicles Series II: The Winds of Discontent **NEW** 

SC Chronicles Series III: Post Revolutionary NEW

Gifted & Talented Professional Development Outreach Series I, II & III

The NEFE® Financial Literacy Workshop – for teachers of grades 6–12

#### eMedia Three-Hour Recertification Courses

Natural History In and Out of the Classroom with Rudy Mancke

Teaching Readers and Writers: Understanding Process and Practice

Questions? Contact Bonnie McMurray at mcmurray@scetv.org